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Read the news; we show the

Prophecies.

The Book of Yahweh has the best reference of
any bible I know, and is used exclusively in

this article unless otherwise specified. It has
the Sacred Names restored, which were replaced
with titles such as Lord and God, under the
direction of the Vatican (Roman Catholic

Church) in all versions, such as the King James
version.

Isayah 34:16 — Search out The Book of Yahweh,
and read. Not one of these will be neglected.
For it is written: Yahweh is their shepherd;
for His mouth has commanded it, and His spirit

has gathered them.

 

Yahweh Gives Us A

Written Invitation

 

On the seventh day Sabbath, we’re blessed with the presence of
Yahweh. In fact, Yahweh has sent you a written invitation to
prepare yourself to meet with Him, to teach you to practice
righteousness.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

Salvation only comes from The House of Yahweh. But if you
think you can continue practicing sin, and Yahweh will save
you, you’re wrong. You’re dead wrong.

https://yahwehsbranch.com/yahweh-gives-us-a-written-invitation/
https://yahwehsbranch.com/yahweh-gives-us-a-written-invitation/


Genesis 4:7, 5-6

7 If you do righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

5 But He did not honor Cain and his offering. And Cain was
very angry, and his countenance fell.

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

 

Remember Mattithyah 6:33, seek first the Kingdom of Yahweh;
that is, the kingdom of priests.

Exodus 19:3-6, 10

3 And Mosheh went up to Yahweh, and Yahweh called to him from
the mountain, and said: This is what you shall say to the
house of Yaaqob, and tell the children of Israyl;

4 You have seen what I have done to Egypt; and how I carried
you on wings of eagles and brought you to Myself.

5 Now therefore, if you will truly obey My voice, by keeping
My covenant, then you shall be a special treasure to Me above
all people; for all the earth is Mine.

6 And you shall be to Me a kingdom of priests, and a Holy
nation.  These  are  the  Laws  that  you  shall  speak  to  the
children of Israyl.

10 Then Yahweh said to Mosheh: Go to the people and set them
apart today, and tomorrow let them wash their clothes,

 

Salvation



The leaders of the twelve tribes—the Pharisees, Sadducees,
Essenes and Herodians—went to Samuyl seeking salvation, not
righteousness.

I Samuyl 8:4-8

4  Then  all  the  elders  of  Israyl  gathered  together  and
approached  Samuyl  when  he  was  at  Ramah,

5 Saying to him; You are old, and your sons do not walk in
your ways. Appoint us a king to judge us; just like all the
other nations.

6 But these things displeased Samuyl, especially when they
said; Give us a king to judge us. Then Samuyl prayed to
Yahweh.

7 Yahweh answered Samuyl, and said: Listen to all the words
the people speak to you, for they have not rejected you; they
have rejected Me, that I should not reign over them.

8 Just as they have done to Me from the day I brought them out
of Egypt, to this very day, they are now doing to you—they are
forsaking Me in order to serve God(s); elohim!

 

The younger generation had taken over. For 6,000 years they
did as was shown in I Samuyl 8.

 

Mattithyah 26:31

Then Yahshua said to them: All of you will be offended because
of  Me  this  night;  for  it  is  written:  I  will  smite  the
Shepherd, and the sheep of the flock will be scattered.

 

Smite the shepherd? The buck stops here. In the Last Days, the



buck stops. In the Last Days, Yahweh is proving that when His
shepherd is taken, the sheep will not scatter. Stand up for
Yahweh. If you stand for the small things, you will gain the
reputation of honesty and dependability.

 

Prophecy:

Micahyah 4:1-3

1   But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the
mountain;  promotion,  of  The  House  of  Yahweh  will  be
established in the chief of the nations. It will be raised
above all congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow
to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His Ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3   And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Isayah 44:1-8

1 Yet now hear, O Yahaqob My servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,

2   This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yahaqob My
servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.

3   For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,



and My blessing upon your offspring.

4   They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the
water courses.

5   One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yahaqob. The other will subscribe
with his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname
himself with the name of Yisrayl.

6   This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and I am the Last,
and except for Me there is no source of power!

7   And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.

8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know not one.

 

It is written!

Isayah 34:16

Search out The Book of Yahweh, and read. Not one of these will
be neglected. For it is written: Yahweh is their Shepherd; for
His Mouth has commanded it, and His Spirit has gathered them.

 

Mattithyah 4:4

But He answered, and said; It is written: Man does not live by
bread alone, but by every Word that proceeds out of the mouth
of Yahweh.



 

Revelation 1:1-3

1 The Revelation of Yahshua Messiah, which Yahweh gave to Him,
to show His servants things which must shortly come to pass;
and He sent and signified it through His malak to His servant
Yahchanan:

2 Who has testified to the word of Yahweh; the Law and the
Prophets, and to the testimony of Yahshua Messiah, and to all
things that he saw.

3 Blessed is he who reads, and those who hear the words of
this prophecy, and keep those things which are written in it;
for the time is at hand.

 

Verse 1: Yahshua’s messenger (malak) is the Branch.

 

Zecharyah 6:12

Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the Man Whose Name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

 

Revelation 1:1 shows His servant is Yahchanan (John).

 

If a religion is not fulfilling the written prophecies in
Micahyah 4:1-3 and Isayah 2:2-4, it is fulfilling what is
written in:

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will



be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

 

Evil as the Gods.

 

Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

Genesis 3:22

Then Yahweh said: Behold, the man has become like one who has
begun to know righteousness and evil. And now, he must not be
allowed to put out his hand and also take of the Tree of Life,
and eat, and live forever.

 

The Tree of Life was cancelled until the Last Days.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1   But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the
mountain;  promotion,  of  The  House  of  Yahweh  will  be
established in the chief of the nations. It will be raised



above all congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow
to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3   And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

It was cancelled until the two prophesied ones—Yahshua, the
High Priest, and the Branch:

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the Man Whose Name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

 

When I was 17 years old, I knew things concerning the Sacred
Scriptures that older teachers did not know, because they
didn’t have Yahweh’s inspiration. Preachers would come to my
house and leave crying because of the facts—written words—I



would show them.

 

They were teaching the people:

1) to burn in hell

2) to be evil

3) to reject Yahweh’s Laws

4) to eat of the tree of evil

 

Prophecy Time:

The End

Daniyl 12:4

But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.

 

Daniyl was instructed to seal up the book until the time of
The End. The books of the Sacred Scriptures were taken by and
to the Vatican in 70 A.Y.

 

The time of The End is the time period of the last 3½ years
spoken of by Yahweh’s Two Witnesses.

Revelation 11:1-4

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;



2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

4 These are the two olive trees, and the two lamps of the
seven lamp lampstand, ministering for the Father in the earth.

 

Isayah 44:1-8

1 Yet now hear, O Yahaqob My servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,

2   This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yahaqob My
servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.

3   For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,
and My blessing upon your offspring.

4   They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the
water courses.

5   One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yahaqob. The other will subscribe
with his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname
himself with the name of Yisrayl.

6   This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and I am the Last,
and except for Me there is no source of power!

7   And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,



since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.

8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know not one.

 

Daniyl 12:5-7

5   Then I, Daniyl, looked; and behold, there stood two
others, one on this side of the bank of the river, and the
other on that side of the bank of the river.

6   And said to the man clothed in linen, who on that future
day is teaching: How long will it be to the end of these
wonders?

7 Then I heard the man clothed in linen, who on that future
day is teaching, when he held up his right hand and his left
hand toward heaven, and vowed by Him Who lives forever, that:
It will be for a time, times, and a half, when Yahweh will
have  accomplished  pouring  out  His  power  through  His  holy
people, all  these things will be finished.

 

The  Two  Witnesses  are  also  spoken  of  by  Yahweh’s  Prophet
Zecharyah in Chapters 5-7.

 

Seeking Salvation

Revelation 6:15-16

15 And the kings of the earth, and the great men, and the rich
men, and the chief captains, and the mighty men, and every
bondman, and every free man, sought protection for themselves



in their governments and in the assemblies and the houses of
their Gods (elohim);

16 And said to the houses of their Gods (elohim) and the
assemblies: Help us, and hide our secrets (our sins) from the
face of Him Who sits on the Throne, and from the priests of
the Lamb!

 

Examples such as Revelation 6:15-16 are to show those who go
to  the  houses  of  the  Gods  for  salvation  instead  of
righteousness  as  the  Savior  said  in:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

They  practice  evil  as  the  Gods,  not  what  is  stated  in
Mattithyah  6:33.

 

They  are  seeking  salvation,  not  righteousness,  while  they
continue to sin.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

Revelation 9:20-21

20 And the rest of the men who were not killed by these
plagues, still did not repent of the works of their hands,
that  they  should  not  worship  demons,  and  Gods  (elohim,



teraphim) of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of
wood: which can neither see, nor hear, nor walk;

21 Neither did they repent of their murders, nor of their
sorceries, nor of their fornication, nor of their thefts.

 

They will not repent.

 

Revelation 9:14-18

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great river Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

16 And the number of the army of the horsemen was two hundred
thousand thousand; for I heard the number of them.

17 And in my vision, I saw the horses and those who sat upon
them like this: They had breastplates of fire; red, and of
jacinth; blue, and brimstone; yellow, and the heads of the
horses were as the heads of lions; and out of their mouths
issued fire, and smoke, and brimstone.

18 By these three were the third part of men killed: by the
fire, and by the smoke, and by the brimstone, which issued out
of their mouths.

 

Verse 18: The third part of men are killed

Verse 14: great river Euphrates

Verse 14: four messengers—Quartet



 

Revelation 6:8 shows the fourth part of the earth.

Revelation 6:7-8

7 And when He had opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of
the fourth living creature say: Come and see.

8 And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

Revelation 6:7—remember, prophecy time shows the Quartet—the
four

Revelation 9:14—loose the four; the Quartet

Revelation 9:14—Euphrates

Revelation 9:15—an hour, a day, a month, and a year is 13
months

Revelation 9:17 shows a vision

Revelation 9:17-18 shows nuclear

 

Prophecy time shows the start of the nuclear generation in
1934.

 

Mattithyah 24:33-34 shows this generation.

Mattithyah 24:29 shows it’s a nuclear generation.



 

Back to the Euphrates.

Revelation 9:14

Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the four
messengers who are bound for the great river Euphrates!

 

The Euphrates is in the fourth part of the earth.

Revelation 6:8

And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

A third part of men are killed in that fourth part of the
earth.

Revelation 9:15-18

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

16 And the number of the army of the horsemen was two hundred
thousand thousand; for I heard the number of them.

17 And in my vision, I saw the horses and those who sat upon
them like this: They had breastplates of fire; red, and of
jacinth; blue, and brimstone; yellow, and the heads of the
horses were as the heads of lions; and out of their mouths
issued fire, and smoke, and brimstone.



18 By these three were the third part of men killed: by the
fire, and by the smoke, and by the brimstone, which issued out
of their mouths.

 

The Quartet are shown in:

Revelation 6:7

And when He had opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of
the fourth living creature say: Come and see.

And:

Revelation 9:14

Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the four
messengers who are bound for the great river Euphrates!

 

Power is given to them over the fourth part of the earth only.

Revelation 6:8

And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

Who gives them their authority?

Revelation 13:2

And the beast which I saw was similar to a leopard, and his
feet were as the feet of a bear, and his mouth as the mouth of
a lion; and the dragon gave him his power, and his throne, and



great authority.

 

Burning:

Proof—Prophecy And Bombs

Deuteronomy 28:21-24

21 It will come to pass that you will cause the plagues to
cling to you, until you are destroyed from the land you are
entering to possess.

22 It will come to pass that you will cause yourselves to be
struck with consumption, with a fever, with an inflammation,
with scorching heat, with the sword, with blasting, and with
mildew; they will stay with you, until you perish.

23 And the heaven that is over your heads shall be brass, and
the earth under you shall be iron.

24 It will come to pass that you will cause the rain of your
land to become powder and dust: from heaven it shall come down
upon you, until you are destroyed.

 

Verse 24: notice, it will come down.

 

The earth will be burned and few men left.

Isayah 24:6

Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

 



Mattithyah 24:29, 33-34

29 Immediately, but after the great tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

 

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things are fulfilled.

 

Verse 34 shows the last generation.

 

Mattithyah 24:3, 14, 21-22

3 Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the ages?

14 And this Joyous Message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this Message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

21 For then will be Great Tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  Elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.



 

Verse  14  shows  a  messenger  warning  the  world  in  “that”
generation.

Verse 3 shows The End.

Verses 21-22: the worst trouble ever.

 

Yahweh’s  Prophet  Daniyl  shows  that  knowledge  would  be
increased  in  The  End.  That  increase  began  in  1934.

Daniyl 12:4

But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of The End; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.

 

Now notice:

Daniyl 12:1

And at that time, one who is like Yahweh will stand up at
Abel; Yisrayl, the Great Priest, who stands at Abel to teach
Yahweh’s just, perfect Laws to the children of Your people;
and there will be a time of trouble, such as never was since
there was a nation to that same time. And at that time, Your
people will be delivered, everyone who will be found written
in The Book of Life.

 

The same worst time of trouble spoken of by the Savior in
Mattithyah 24.

 

The  books  of  Isayah,  Malakyah,  and  Revelation,  all  show



burning—nuclear is the only way.

Revelation 18:8-10, 17-19

8  Therefore,  her  plagues  will  come  in  one  day—death,  and
mourning, and famine; and she will be utterly burned with
fire; for strong is Father Yahweh Who judges her.

9 And the kings of the earth, who have committed fornication
and lived luxuriously with her, will wail over her, and lament
for her, when they will see the smoke of her burning—

10 Standing afar off for the fear of her torment, saying: Woe!
Woe! That great city Babylon, that mighty city! For in one
hour your judgment has come!

17 For in one hour such great riches came to nothing! And
every sea captain, and all the company in ships, the sailors,
and all who earn their living from the sea, stood afar off,

18 And cried when they saw the smoke of  her burning, saying:
What city is like this great city?

19 And they cast dust on their heads, and cried, weeping and
wailing, saying: Woe! Woe, that great city, in which all who
had ships in the sea were made rich through her wealth! For in
one hour she is made desolate.

 

The nuclear power came with the knowledge increase shown in
Daniyl 12:4.

 

The knowledge increase came with the advent of the computer in
1934.

 

The Evolution of the Modern Computer. An Open Source Graphical



History (1934 to 1950)

This is the home of the Computer Evolution File. This file
attempts to provide a comprehensive graphical representation
of the evolution of the modern computer for the period 1934 to
1950.

virtualtravelog.net

 

The computer made the nuclear bomb possible in the same year,
1934.

 

Leo Szilard – Patenting the Atomic Bomb

Hungarian  physicist,  Leo  Szilard  was  the  first  person  to
conceive of the nuclear chain reaction and the atomic bomb. He
was  noted  for  his  contributions  to  the  fields  of
thermodynamics,  biophysics,  nuclear  physics,  and  the
development  of  atomic  energy.

 

Leo Szilard was part of the group of scientists that invented
the atomic bomb as part of the Manhattan Project.

 

Leo Szilard – Nuclear Chain Reaction Patent:

On July 4, 1934 Leo Szilard filed the first patent application
for  the  method  of  producing  a  nuclear  chain  reaction  aka
nuclear explosion. His British patent included a description
of a “neutron induced chain reactions to create explosions”,
and the concept of critical mass. The patent was given to the
British War Office as part of the war effort.

nuclearweaponarchive.org



 

Yahshua’s messenger who takes the message to all the world
(Mattithyah  24:14)  was  born  in  1934.  His  name  and  his
brother’s  are  shown  in:

Isayah 44:1-8

1 Yet now hear, O Yahaqob My servant, and Yisrayl whom I have
chosen,

2   This is what Yahweh says, Who made you and formed you from
the womb, Who will help you: Do not be afraid, Yahaqob My
servant and Yeshurun; Beloved Yisrayl, whom I have appointed.

3   For I will pour water upon him who is thirsty, and floods
upon the dry ground; I will pour out My Spirit upon your seed,
and My blessing upon your offspring.

4   They will spring up among the grass, as willows by the
water courses.

5   One will say; I belong to Yahweh, and the same will call
himself with the name of Yahaqob. The other will subscribe
with his hand, and write; I belong to Yahweh, and surname
himself with the name of Yisrayl.

6   This is what Yahweh, the King of Israyl, and Redeemer,
Yahweh our Father, says: I am the First, and I am the Last,
and except for Me there is no source of power!

7   And Who, as I, will foretell, and set it in order for Me,
since I appointed the ancient people? And the things which are
coming, and will come, let them foretell them.

8 Do not fear, nor be afraid. Have I not told you from that
time, and have declared; You are My Witnesses! Is there a
source of power except Me? Truly, there is no other Rock; I
know not one.



 

These two brothers are called Yahweh’s Witnesses.

Revelation 11:1-3

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

 

They work with Yahshua, and call with the Name Yahweh.

Zecharyah 4:12-14

12 Then I spoke to him again, and said to him; What are these
two Olive Branches which, through the two golden pipes, empty
the golden oil through them?

13 He answered me, and said: Do you not know what these are?
And I said: No my ruler.

14 Then he said; These are the two anointed ones who stand for
the Supreme Ruler of the whole earth.

 

Zecharyah 5:9-11

9 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold: Two women;
The  Last  Two  Eras  of  The  House  of  Yahweh,  sent  with



commandment. The Spirit of Yahweh came to overspread them; and
they  were  covered  with  the  covering  of  saints.  And  they
exalted, magnified, and extolled the ephah; the standard of
perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws, separating the way
of the world from the way of Yahweh.

10 Then I said to the malak who was speaking with me: Where
are they; the Two Witnesses, going with the ephah?

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to the standard of perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And it will be
established at that time; when the Two Witnesses are called
out to their work; as the established place; the Habitation of
Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

 

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the Man Whose Name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a Priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of Peace will be between them
both.

 

Yahweh will honor His House very soon. Those who are not
living  honorable  lives  will  not  be  honored;  weeping  and
gnashing of teeth will be their honor.

 



Imagine  the  speed  of  learning  of  the  subconscious  mind.
Yahshua is 2,000 years ahead of us. The speed of learning
increases  as  you  age.  The  more  you  age,  the  faster  the
increase,  and  the  further  the  older  pulls  ahead  of  the
younger.

 

In Yahweh’s Kingdom, the younger generation will never take
over. They won’t even get near to or desire to take over. They
will forever reach out to the older and most honored. In this
way, they too will become most honorable.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Love,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

I  Said  It  Because  Yahweh
Prophesied It
Yahweh is the only Being who has the power to accurately
foretell events thousands of years in advance of the events
coming to pass.

 

https://yahwehsbranch.com/i-said-it-because-yahweh-prophesied-it/
https://yahwehsbranch.com/i-said-it-because-yahweh-prophesied-it/


Yahweh  told  Cain  that  his  rebellion  would  keep  him  from
growing in righteousness, and that he would eventually turn
the  world  to  fighting  continual  wars,  vengeance,  and
retaliation.

Genesis 4:5-7

5 But He did not honor Cain and his offering. And Cain was
very angry, and his countenance fell.

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you
downcast?

7 If you do Righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do Righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

 

Verse 7: the desire to sin?

 

Sin?

I Yahchanan 3:4-12

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the laws; for sin is
the transgression of the laws.

5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh



was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

 

Back to Genesis 4:6: angry, downcast—his works were evil.

 

Remember Genesis 4:7: the desire to sin must be overcome to be
acceptable to Yahweh.

 

Accepted or acceptable, how?

 

Compare:

I Yahchanan 3:7

Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

I Yahchanan 3:4

Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is



the transgression of the Laws.

 

Did you notice the word practice?

 

Salvation starts with practicing the fourth commandment.

 

The Savior said in:

Revelation 22:12-14, KJV

12 And, behold, I come quickly; and my reward [is] with me, to
give every man according as his work shall be.

13 I am Alpha and Omega, the beginning and the end, the first
and the last.

14 Blessed [are] they that do his commandments, that they may
have right to the tree of life, and may enter in through the
gates into the city.

 

The fourth commandment:

Exodus 20:2-20

2 I am Yahweh your Heavenly Father Who brought you out of the
land of Egypt, out of the house of bondage.

3 You shall have no hinder Gods (elohim) at all. They are in
opposition against Me.

4 You shall not offer yourselves to; serve or worship, any God
(el, teraph), or any form of anything in heaven above, or on
the earth beneath, or in the waters below.



5 You shall not bow down to them nor serve them; for I, Yahweh
your Father, am a Heavenly Father Who is zealous for My House.
The sexual sins of the fathers will be on the children to the
third and fourth generation of those who transgress My laws
and change them.

6 But I will show My love to thousands who love Me by keeping
My laws.

7 You shall not take the Name of Yahweh your Heavenly Father
to bring it to nothing, for Yahweh will not hold him guiltless
who brings dishonor upon or profanes His Name.

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the
sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh blessed the Sabbath day, and
did righteous works on it.

12  Honor your father and your mother, so your days will be
long upon the land which Yahweh your Father is giving you.

13  You shall not murder.

14  You shall not commit adultery.

15  You shall not steal.

16  You shall not bear false testimony against your neighbor.

17  You shall not covet; lust after, your neighbor’s house;
you shall not covet your neighbor’s wife, nor his manservant,



nor his maidservant, nor his ox, nor his donkey, nor anything
that belongs to your neighbor.

18  And all the people saw the thunder and lightning, and
heard the shofar, and saw the mountain in smoke; and when the
people saw it, they stood at a distance and trembled.

19  Then they said to Mosheh; You speak with us, and we will
listen; but do not let Yahweh speak with us, or we will die.

20 Mosheh said to the people; Do not fear, for Yahweh has come
to test and prove you, so that the reverence for Yahweh will
be with you, so that you do not commit sin.

 

The fourth commandment:

Exodus 20:8-11

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the
sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh  blessed the Sabbath day, and
did righteous works on it.

 

Read again from The Book of Yahweh:

Revelation 22:12-14



12 And behold, I come quickly, and My Reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

 

There are 4,199 religions in this generation. Remember the
Savior’s words in:

Mattithyah 7:17-19

17  Likewise,  every  Righteous  tree  brings  forth  Righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

18 A Righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of Righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth Righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
righteousness?

Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the city.

 

So, why don’t the 4,199 religions keep the fourth commandment?



 

The answer: deception.

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

 

Yahaqob (James) 2:10-11

10 For whoever keeps the whole law, and yet offends (practices
breaking) in one commandment, he is guilty of all.

11 For He Who said: Do not commit adultery, also said: Do not
murder. Now if you do not commit adultery, yet you do murder,
you have become a transgressor of the laws.

Hebrews 10:26-27

26  For  if  we  sin  willfully  after  we  have  received  the
knowledge of the Truth, there no longer remains a sacrifice
for sins,

27 But a certain fearful expectation of judgment, and fiery
indignation which will devour the adversaries.

 

You should read those Scriptures again and again. They were
written to show you the importance of keeping away from you
the seven last plagues, which will be the end of sinners.

 

The End?

 



The End means just that…the end of sin and sinners. Yahweh
shows that the seven last or the end plagues will be the end
of sin and sinners.

 

They have about fourteen months left. The seven last plagues
are closing in on them.

 

Read:

Mattithyah 24:21-22

21 For then will be great tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

Revelation 16:2-21

2 And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his
likeness.

3 And the second malak poured out his bowl upon the sea; and
it became as the blood of a dead man; and every living thing
died in the sea.

4 And the third malak poured out his bowl upon the rivers and
fountains of waters; and they became blood.

5 And I heard the malak of the waters say: You are righteous,
O Yahweh, Who is, and was, and will be, because You judge this
way.



6 For they have shed the blood of Saints and Prophets, so You
have given them blood to drink—such is their due.

7 And I heard another out of the altar say: Let this be so,
Father Yahweh Almighty, true and righteous are Your judgments.

8 And the fourth malak poured out his bowl upon the sun, and
power was given to him to scorch men with fire.

9 And men were scorched with great heat, and they blasphemed
the Name of Yahweh, Whose Law protects the righteous from
these plagues; and they did not repent and give Him glory.

10 And the fifth malak poured out his bowl upon the Throne of
the beast; and his kingdom became full of darkness; and they
gnawed their tongues because of pain,

11 And blasphemed Yahweh in heaven because of their pains and
their sores, and did not repent of their works.

12 And the sixth malak poured out his bowl upon the great
river Euphrates; and its water was dried up, so that the way
of the kings of the east might be prepared.

13 And I saw three unclean spirits, like frogs, come out of
the mouth of the dragon, and out of the mouth of the beast,
and out of the mouth of the false prophet—

14 For they are the spirits of demons who perform signs, who
go forth to the kings of the whole inhabited earth, to gather
them to the battle of that great day of Yahweh Almighty.

15 (Behold, I am coming as a thief.  Blessed is he who
watches, and keeps his garments, or he will walk naked, and
they will see his shame.)

16 And He gathered them together into a place called in the
Hebrew language: HarMegiddo; Armageddon.

17 And the seventh malak poured out his bowl into the air; and



there came a great voice out of the House of heaven, from the
Throne, saying: It is done.

18 And there were voices, and thunders, and lightnings; and
there was a great earthquake, such as was not since men were
upon the earth, so mighty an earthquake, and so great.

19 And it came to pass that the great city divided into three
parts, and the cities of the nations, fell. And great Babylon
came in remembrance before Yahweh, to give to her the cup of
the wine of the fierceness of His wrath.

20 And every island fled away, and the mountains were not
found.

21 And there fell upon men a great hail out of heaven, every
hailstone about the weight of a talent. And men blasphemed
Yahweh because of the plague of the hail; for exceedingly
great is the plague of it.

Revelation 17:7-9

7 And the Messenger said to me: Why are you astonished? I will
tell you the mystery of the woman, and of the beast that
carries her, which has the seven heads and ten horns.

8 The beast that you saw was, and is not, and will ascend out
of the bottomless pit, and go into perdition. And those who
dwell on the earth will wonder—whose names were not written in
The Book of Life from the foundation of the world—when they
see the beast that was, and is not, and yet is.

9 And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven hills on which the woman sits.

 

Verses 7 and 9 show this religion sits on seven hills. That is
the Roman Catholic Church.



 

Her exposure to all the world is prophesied and coming to
pass.

II Thessalonians 2:1-12

1 Now we plead with you, brothers, concerning the coming of
our King, Yahshua Messiah, and our gathering together to Him,

2 That you not be soon shaken in mind, nor be troubled,
neither by spirit, nor by word, nor by letter as if from us,
as that the day of Yahweh is at hand.

3 Let no man deceive you by any means; for that day will not
come,  unless  there  comes  a  falling  away  first,  and  that
servant of sin is revealed: the son of perdition,

4 Who is an adversary, and exalts himself above all, declaring
himself a god (el), and he is to be worshiped; so that he, as
a God (el), sits in the temple of God (beth-el), showing
himself to be a God (el).

5 Do you not remember that when I was still with you, I told
you these things?

6 And now you know what is restraining him, so that he may be
revealed in his time.

7 For the mystery of iniquity is already working, but the One
restraining him will continue to restrain him, until he is
made to appear in the midst.

8 And then that lawless one will be revealed, whom Yahshua
will remove with the breath of His Mouth, and make powerless
with the appearance of His coming—

9 Whose coming is according to the energy of Satan, who works
with all power, and signs, and lying wonders,

10  And  with  all  deceivableness  of  sin  in  those  who  are



perishing, because they did not receive the love of the Truth,
that they might be saved.

11 And for this reason, Yahweh will allow strong delusions to
come upon them, that they would believe the deception,

12  In  order  that  all  those  may  be  judged  as  not  having
believed the truth, but as having delighted in sin.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

I Will Say It Again, If You
Have the Mark of the Beast
Nothing  Can  Stop  You  From
Getting the Coronavirus
The coronavirus is the curse (plague) from the earth that
started in 3875 B.Y. (Before Yahshua) with the murder of Abel.
Cain followed the path of sin, accepting evil and hatred from
his mother, he killed Abel. It is shown in:
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Genesis 4:11

So now, you are cursed from the earth which has opened its
mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your hand.

Genesis 3:17-19

17 Then to Adam He said: Because you have heeded the voice of
your wife, and have eaten from the tree of which I commanded
you, saying; You must not eat of it—cursed (plagued) will be
the ground for your sake; in toil you shall eat from it all
the days of your life.

18 Both thorns and thistles it shall bring forth for you, and
you shall eat the herb of the field.

19 In the sweat of your face you shall eat bread till you
return to the ground, for out of it you were taken; for dust
you were, and to dust you shall return.

 

Verse 17: the Hebrew word translated cursed actually means
plagued as in the seven last plagues:

Revelation 9:1-6

1 And the fifth malak sounded, and I saw a star fall from
heaven unto the earth; and to him was given the key of the
bottomless pit.

2 And he opened the bottomless pit; and there arose a smoke
out of the pit as the smoke of a great furnace. And the sun
and the air were darkened because of the smoke of the pit.

3 And there came out of the smoke locusts upon the earth; and
to them was given power, as the scorpions of the earth have
power.

4 And it was commanded them that they should not hurt the
grass of the earth, neither any green thing, nor any tree—but



only those men who do not have the mark of Yahweh in their
foreheads.

5 And it was granted to them that they should not kill them,
but that they should be tormented five moons; months; and
their torment was like the torment of a scorpion when it
strikes a man.

6 And in those days men will seek death, and will not find it;
and will long to die, but death will flee from them.

 

Notice how perfectly the coronavirus is described—what it will
do, what it is doing, and who it is after.

 

Read again:

 

Genesis 3:17-19

17 Then to Adam He said: Because you have heeded the voice of
your wife, and have eaten from the tree of which I commanded
you, saying; You must not eat of it—cursed (plagued) will be
the ground for your sake; in toil you shall eat from it all
the days of your life.

18 Both thorns and thistles it shall bring forth for you, and
you shall eat the herb of the field.

19 In the sweat of your face you shall eat bread till you
return to the ground, for out of it you were taken; for dust
you were, and to dust you shall return.

 

Verse 17: cursed from the ground.



 

That curse is from the shed blood from war and murder by
revenge and retaliation all over the earth.

Genesis 4:11-15

11 So now, you are cursed (plagued) from the earth which has
opened its mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your
hand.

12 When you work the soil, it shall no longer yield its
strength to you. You shall be a fugitive, and you will be ever
searching for peace on the earth.

13 And Cain said to Yahweh; My consequences are greater than I
can bear!

14 Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your Face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

15 And Yahweh said to him: It is established! Whoever kills
Cain, vengeance shall be taken on him sevenfold. And Yahweh
set a mark on Cain, lest anyone finding him should kill him.

 

From vengeance and retaliation, mankind has turned the earth
into a bottomless pit of plagues.

Revelation 16:1-2, 12

1 And I heard a great voice out of the House saying to the
seven malakim: Go your ways, and pour out the bowls of the
Judgment of Yahweh upon the earth!

2 And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his



likeness.

12 And the sixth malak poured out his bowl upon the great
river Euphrates; and its water was dried up, so that the way
of the kings of the east might be prepared.

Revelation 16:12

And the sixth malak poured out his bowl upon the great river
Euphrates; and its water was dried up, so that the way of the
kings of the east might be prepared.

 

Verse 12: Another prophecy fulfilled. This will allow the ten
kings power to spread their vengeance to the religions of the
east and start speeding up the shedding of more blood.

 

See this:

 

Drying Euphrates sounds alarm bells in Syria

Monday, 30 August 2021

 

Aid groups and engineers have warned of a looming humanitarian
disaster in northeastern Syria amid a drop in water levels of
the country’s longest river, the Euphrates.

We’re thinking of leaving because there’s no water left to
drink or irrigate the trees,” AFP cited Khamees as saying on
Monday.

Aid groups and engineers say that five million Syrians are at
risk of water and power cutoffs amid declining water levels at
hydroelectric dams since January.



It’s a humanitarian catastrophe,” he added.

The water level now hovers just tens of centimeters above
“dead level” when turbines are supposed to completely stop
generating power.

Electricity  production  has  dropped  by  70  percent  across
northeast  Syria  since  last  year,  the  head  of  the  energy
authority Welat Darwish said.

Humanitarian groups also noted that two out of three of all
potable water stations along the river are pumping less water
or have stopped working.

presstv.ir

You can’t see the wind, but you can see the damages caused by
the wind. You can’t see anger and hatred in shed blood by
murder, but it’s there. The shed blood is filled with poison
that is coming back to mankind from the ground in the food and
water supplies.

 

It Is Written

 

Genesis 3:17

Then to Adam He said: Because you have heeded the voice of
your wife, and have eaten from the tree of which I commanded
you, saying; You must not eat of it—cursed (plagued) will be
the ground for your sake; in toil you shall eat from it all
the days of your life.

 

The unseen curses (plagues) hidden in the ground come from
anger. Anger is unseen but the result of murder, produced by
anger, can be seen.



 

Yahweh created righteous pleasure. Pleasure can’t be seen but
the practices of righteous pleasure, experienced in obedience
to Yahweh’s Laws is joy never ending.

 

In breaking Yahweh’s Laws, we can turn righteous pleasure to
evil actions that create poison for the body.

 

The poison in the ground as a result of bloodshed, with six
thousand years of building, is coming back to mankind in his
food by way of the seven last plagues.

 

The poisons from the blood shed in wars, can’t be seen but the
results of this poison are fully described in prophecy by the
Creator, Yahweh in:

Genesis 3:17

…cursed (plagued) will be the ground…

 

Genesis 3:15

And I will put enmity between you and  the woman, and between
your seed and her seed; He shall bruise your head, and you
shall bruise His heel.

 

In an awakening sort of manner, the blood of war, in this
generation,  brings  the  result  of  enmity  between  seeds
(offspring)  and  religions  almost  6,000  years  later.

 



Read also:

Mattithyah 24:7

For nation will rise against nation, and religion against
religion…

 

Nation against nation and religion against religion—your seed
and her seed.

 

Notice, verse 33 shows this generation.

Mattithyah 24:33-34

33 In the same way, when you see all these things, know that
His coming and The End of the Ages are near, at the very door.

34 Truly I say to you: That generation will not pass away,
until all these things (plagues and blessings) are fulfilled.

 

This generation ends with nuclear burning.

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very Eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s Judgment pronounced.



4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
ordinance,  and  broken  the  everlasting  covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

Malakyah 4:1-6

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do evil, will be stubble—the day that comes will
burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  light  of
righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the statutes and
judgments.

5    Behold, I will send Yliyah: the Laws and the Prophets,
which is the Strength of Yahweh, before the coming of the
great and wonderful day of Yahweh;

6 And it will turn the hearts of the fathers to the children,
and the hearts of the children to their fathers; before it
comes to pass that the earth is struck with a curse (plagues).

Revelation 22:12-16



12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
root and the offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

 

Verse 16: The House of Yahweh?

 

Yes! Yes! Yes!

 

Read this:

Genesis 3:23-24

23 Therefore Yahweh sent him out of the Garden of Eden, to
work the ground from which he was taken.

24 So He drove out the man; and He placed cherubim at the east
of the garden of Eden, and a flaming sword which turned every
way, to guard the way to the Tree of Life.

But in the last days…

Mattithyah 24:3



Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the Ages?

 

The End is the last generation.

 

Mattithyah 24:33-34 – the End generation.

 

Mattithyah 24:21-22

21 For then will be great tribulation, such as has not come to
pass since the beginning of the world to this time—no, nor
ever will be.

22 And unless those days were shortened, there would no flesh
be  saved;  but  for  the  elect’s  sake,  those  days  will  be
shortened.

 

This is the worst generation.

 

Yahweh prophesied of His House in the last day. It is written!

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we



will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

Did you get that? It is here.

 

The House of Yahweh is here!

 

It is written…

In the last days…

In the same last days…

I will establish My House.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong



nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

The Tree of Life is back!

Revelation 22:12-16

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
root and the offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

True Ahab,

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com



Continual Wars The End! How
Can You Not Believe?
The Great and Honorable High Priest and King over The House of
Yahweh, Yahshua, said this:

Mattithyah 24:3

Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the Disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the ages?

 

Did you notice the words “The End”?

 

The whole chapter of Mattithyah 24 is speaking of The End, and
tells you when—in the same generation in which the nuclear
bombs started in 1934. Those bombs will darken the sun in this
same generation.

Mattithyah 24:29

Immediately, but after the great tribulation of those days
will the sun be darkened, and the moon will not give her
light, and the stars will fall from heaven, and the powers of
the heavens will be shaken.

 

Kill Thy Neighbor

 

https://yahwehsbranch.com/continual-wars-the-end-how-can-you-not-believe/
https://yahwehsbranch.com/continual-wars-the-end-how-can-you-not-believe/


The commandment of Satan, “kill thy neighbor”, started about
6,000 years ago, but it is about to end.

Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

Genesis 3:1-5

1 Now the serpent was more subtle and crafty than any beast of
the field which Yahweh had made. And she said to the woman;
Has Yahweh indeed said: You shall not eat of every tree of the
garden?

2 And the woman said to the serpent; We can eat the fruit of
the trees of the garden;

3 But of the fruit of the tree which is in the midst of the
garden, Yahweh has said: You shall not eat it, nor shall you
touch it, or you will die.

4 And the serpent said to the woman; You will not surely die.

5 For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes
will be opened, and you will be as Gods (elohim), knowing
righteousness and evil.

 

Following Satan and her Gods is what has led mankind into
continual war in this generation.



 

In Genesis 3:5, notice “evil as the Gods”. God worship is God
service—Satan service; all the world worships Gods.

 

Yahweh is not a God, and was never identified as such in the
original Scriptures.

Yahchanan 4:20-22

20 Our fathers worshiped on this mountain, but you Yahdaim say
that in Yerusalem is the place where men ought to worship.

21 Yahshua said to her: Woman, believe Me: The hour comes when
you will worship the Father neither on this mountain, nor in
Yerusalem.

22 You do not know what you worship; we know Who we worship,
for salvation comes from The House of Yahweh, who are those
who have been called out to reverence Yahweh.

 

The deception of Yahweh being a God came with the replacement
of the Name, Yahweh, by the translators with the words ‘Lord’
and ‘God’, both of which are titles of Satan.

 

Unger’s Bible Dictionary gives us the following information
about the word lord.

 

Lord. The rendering of several Heb. and Gk. words, which have
different meanings:

Jehovah (yahweh) (Heb. YHWH, “self-existent”), Jehovah.1.
This is used as a proper name of [the Creator] only, and



should  have  been  retained  in  that  form  by  the
translators.  See  (The)  Lord;  Yahweh.
Lord  (Heb.  Adon),  an  early  word  denoting  ownership;2.
hence, absolute control. It is not properly a divine
title, being used of the owner of slaves (Gen. 24:14,
27; 39:2, 7; A.V. “master”), of kings as the lords of
their subjects (Isa. 26:13)…

 

Under  penalty  of  death,  the  translators  were  required  to
replace the names of the Creator, Yahweh, and the Savior,
Yahshua.

 

The Creator’s Name is Yahweh. The Savior’s Name is Yahshua.
Both of those names were replaced in the versions of The Book
of Yahweh, such as the King James version.

 

Continual War

 

Six thousand years of killing and war, starting with Cain.

Genesis 4:11

So now, you are cursed from the earth which has opened its
mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your hand.

 

All the world has gone the way of Cain.

Yahdah 1:11

Woe to them! For they have gone in the way of Cain, have run
greedily in the error of Balaam for reward, and are sentenced



to the perishing in the rebellion of Korah!

 

Continual war:

Genesis 4:14

Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

 

Remember Genesis 4:11—cursed from the earth.

 

Evil as the Gods. Read it, it says evil as the Gods.

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

 

The Quartet

 

See the great wisdom of Yahweh in:

Daniyl 2:1, 20-22, 28, 38-49

1  In  the  second  year  of  the  reign  of  Nebuchadnezzar,
Nebuchadnezzar  dreamed  dreams  that  troubled  his  mind,  and
robbed him of sleep.

20 Daniyl spoke, and said; Blessed be Your Name, O Yahweh,



forever and ever; for wisdom and power are Yours!

21 You change the times and the seasons; You remove kings, and
set up kings; You give wisdom to the wise, and knowledge to
those who know understanding!

22 You reveal the deep and secret things; You know what is in
the darkness, and the light dwells with You!

28 But there is a Father in heaven Who reveals secrets, and
makes known to the king, Nebuchadnezzar, what will be in the
latter days. Your dream, and the visions in your mind as you
lay on your bed, are these:

38 And wherever the children of men dwell, or the beasts of
the fields and the fowls of the air, He has given them into
your hands, and has made you ruler over them all. You are this
head of gold.

39 But after you will arise another kingdom inferior to you;
then yet a third kingdom of bronze which will bear rule over
all the earth.

40 Then the fourth kingdom will be strong as iron__since iron
breaks to pieces and subdues all things, it will break in
pieces and crush.

41 And because you saw the feet and toes__ part of potters’

clay and part of iron__the kingdom will be divided; but there
will be some of the strength of iron in it, for you saw the
iron mixed with earthen clay.

42 And just as the toes of the feet were part iron and part
clay, so the kingdom will be partly strong and partly brittle.

43 And just as you saw iron mixed with earthen clay, they will
mingle themselves with the seed of men; but they will not hold
together, just as iron does not mix with clay.



44 And in the days of these kings, Yahweh in heaven will
appoint a kingdom of priests which will never be destroyed,
nor will the kingdom be left to another people; but it will
break in pieces and consume all these kingdoms; and it will
stand forever.

45 Just as you saw that the stone was cut out of the mountain
without hands, and that it broke in pieces the iron, the
bronze, the clay, the silver, and the gold, so the great
Father has made known to the king what will come to pass here-
after. The dream is certain, and its interpretation is sure.

46 Then King Nebuchadnezzar fell on his face and worshiped
Daniyl, and commanded that they should offer an oblation; a
sacrifice, and sweet incense to him.

47 The king spoke to Daniyl, and said; Of a truth, your God
(El) is the God (El) of Gods (Elohim)! He is the Ruler of
kings, and a Revealer of secrets, since you could reveal this
secret!

48 Then the king promoted Daniyl to a high position, and gave
him  many  great  gifts.  He  made  him  ruler  over  the  whole
province of Babylon, and chief of the governors over all the
wise men of Babylon.

49  Then  Daniyl  requested  of  the  king,  and  the  king  made
Shadrach,  Meshach,  and  Abednego  administrators  over  the
affairs of the province of Babylon, while Daniyl functioned in
the gate of the king.

 

The  above,  written  in  603  B.Y.  (Before  Yahshua),  is  all
history now.

 

Now, read about the Quartet and the Roman Catholic Church—the
Vatican, written in 553 B.Y.



Daniyl 8:1-3, 8-26

1 In the third year of the reign of King Baalshazzar, a vision

appeared to me__to me, Daniyl__after the one that had already
appeared to me.

2 And I saw in a vision, and it seemed as I looked, that I was
at Susa, the citadel, which is in the province of Elam; and in
the vision I saw that I was by the River Ulai.

3 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold, standing
beside the river there, was a ram which had two horns, and the
two horns were high; but one was higher than the other, and
the higher came up last.

8 Therefore, the he-goat grew very great; and when he was
strong, the great horn was broken; and in place of it four
notable ones came up, toward each of the four winds of heaven.

9 And out of one of them came forth a little horn, which grew

exceedingly  great__toward  the  south,  toward  the  east,  and
toward the Land of Beauty; Israyl.

10 And it grew great, up to the host of heaven; and it cast
down some of the host and of the stars to the ground, and
trampled upon them.

11 Yes, he magnified himself as high as the Prince of the
host; and by him the daily were taken away, and the place of
the sanctuary was cast down.

12 And a host was given him against the daily reading of the
Laws by reason of transgression, and it cast down the truth to
the ground; and it practiced, and succeeded.

13 Then I heard one saint speaking, and another saint said to
the one that spoke: How long will be the vision concerning the
daily sacrifice, the setting up of the Lord of Heaven, and the
surrender  of  the  sanctuary,  and  the  host  to  be  trampled



underfoot?

14 And he said to me; For two thousand and three hundred
evenings and mornings; then the sanctuary will be cleansed;
righteous.

15 When I, Daniyl, had seen the vision, and was searching to
understand the meaning, then behold, there stood before me one
having the appearance of a man.

16 And I heard a man’s voice between the banks of the River
Ulai, which called out, and said: Man of Yahweh, make this man
understand the vision.

17 So he came near where I stood, and when he approached, I
was frightened and fell down upon my face. But he said to me:
Understand, O son of man, for the fulfillment of the vision
belongs to events that will take place in the time of The End.

18 Now as he was speaking with me, I was in a deep sleep with
my face toward the ground; but he touched me, and set me
upright on my feet.

19 And he said; Behold; I will make you know what will be in
the last end of the indignation; for at the time appointed the
end will be.

20 The ram which you saw, which had two horns, are the kings
of Media and Persia;

21 And the he-goat is the king of Greece; and the great horn
that is between his eyes is the first king.

22 Now because it broke off, and whereas four stood in its
place, four kingdoms will stand up out of that nation, but not
with his power.

23  And  in  the  last  days  of  their  kingdom,  when  the
transgressors have reached their fullness, the king of fierce
expression,  and  understanding  dark  sentences;  skilled  in



trickery and deception, will stand up;

24 And his power will be mighty, but not through his own
power; and he will destroy astoundingly, and he will succeed,
and  practice,  and  will  attempt  to  destroy  all  forms  of
holiness.

25 And through his policy, he will also cause craft; deceit
and fraud, to succeed in his hand; and he will magnify himself
in his heart, and by peace will destroy many. He will also
stand up against the Prince of princes; but he will be broken
without hands.

26 And the vision of the evening and the morning, which was
told, is true; therefore, seal up the vision, for it will be
for many days; the distant future.

 

The prophecies in Daniyl 8 are taking place as I write. They
are fully explained in our two books, written in 1976, The
Mark of the Beast, Volumes 1 & 2.

 

The Quartet and all religions worship God, not the Creator,
Yahweh. They know not what they worship, as Yahshua said.

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

Yahchanan 4:22

You do not know what you worship; we know Who we worship, for
salvation comes from The House of Yahweh, who are those who
have been called out to reverence Yahweh.



Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
righteousness?

I Yahchanan 3:4-10

4 Whoever practices sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin
is the transgression of the Laws.

5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

 

Yes!  They  worship  and  belong  to  Satan,  not  the  Creator,
Yahweh.

 

As I was writing this prophecy about the wars, on 6/26/2021,



at President Biden’s direction, the U.S. struck the Iraq-Syria
border. An article came in via computer dated 6/27/2021.

 

Read this!

 

Pentagon announces strikes on Iraq-Syria border ‘at Biden’s
direction’

24 Jun, 2021 23:14 / Updated 4 hours ago

rt.com

The US executed a number of strikes on targeted facilities
“utilized by Iran-backed militias” that were allegedly used to
launch  drone  attacks  against  American  personnel,  the
Department  of  Defense  announced  on  Sunday.

“At President Biden’s direction, US military forces earlier
this evening conducted defensive precision airstrikes against
facilities used by Iran-backed militia groups in the Iraq-
Syria border region,” Pentagon Press Secretary John Kirby said
in a statement.

“The  targets  were  selected  because  these  facilities  are
utilized by Iran-backed militias that are engaged in unmanned
aerial  vehicle  (UAV)  attacks  against  US  personnel  and
facilities  in  Iraq.”

Kirby insisted that the US “took necessary appropriate, and
deliberate action designed to limit the risk of escalation”
after noting that the American military is in Iraq “at the
invitation of the government of Iraq for the sole purpose of
assisting the Iraqi Security Forces in their efforts to defeat
ISIS.”

The  Pentagon’s  statement  did  not  mention  which  country’s



territory suffered the impact of the strikes. Unlike in Iraq,
the  US  military  has  not  received  any  invitation  from  the
Syrian government. On the contrary, Damascus has demanded that
American troops leave its territory, calling their presence in
the country illegal.

 

Revelation 6:6

And I heard a voice in the midst of the four living creatures,
saying: A measure of wheat for a penny, and three measures of
barley for a penny; and see you do not hurt the oil and the
wine.

 

The following day, 6/28/2021, another article was released
showing retaliation and vengeance.

Genesis 4:14

Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

 

June 28, 2021 7:49 PM CDT

reuters.com

U.S. troops come under fire in Syria after strikes against
Iran-backed militias

WASHINGTON, June 28 (Reuters) – U.S. troops came under rocket
fire  in  Syria  on  Monday,  but  escaped  injury,  in  apparent
retaliation for weekend U.S. air strikes against Iran-aligned
militia in Syria and Iraq.



A U.S. military spokesman said U.S. forces had responded to
the multiple rockets by firing back at the positions in self-
defense.

Sources in Deir al Zor, in eastern Syria, said an Iranian-
backed militia group had fired a few artillery rounds in the
vicinity of al Omar oil field, which is controlled by the
U.S.-backed Syrian Democratic Forces.

It  was  the  second  time  President  Joe  Biden  had  ordered
retaliatory strikes against Iran-backed militias since taking
office five months ago. He ordered limited strikes in Syria in
February, that time in response to rocket attacks in Iraq.

“Certainly  what  the  United  States  is  doing  is  disrupting
security  in  the  region,  and  one  of  the  victims  of  this
disruption  will  be  the  United  States,”  Iranian  Foreign
Ministry spokesman Saeed Khatibzadeh said on Monday.

 

Notice the next prophecy for that fourth part of the earth—the
Iraq-Syria border. Remember, Revelation 6:6—do not hurt the
oil.

 

Revelation 6:7-8

7 And when He had opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of
the fourth living creature say: Come and see.

8 And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 



Verse 7 shows the Quartet.

Verse 8: power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth to kill.

 

What fourth part of the earth?

 

Answer:

Revelation 9:14-15, BOY

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great River Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

Revelation 9:15, Amplified Bible

So the four angels who had been in readiness for that hour in
the appointed day, month, and year were liberated to  destroy
a third of mankind.

Revelation 9:18

By these three were the third part of men killed: by the fire,
and by the smoke, and by the brimstone, which issued out of
their mouths.

 

Verse 18 shows the fire that the U.S. is shown in prophecy to
have invented—the nuclear fire that came down from heaven,
which started in 1934.

Revelation 13:13



And he does great wonders, so that he makes fire come down
from heaven on the earth in the sight of men.

Revelation 13:11

And I saw another beast coming up out of the earth, and he had
two horns like a lamb, but he spoke like a dragon.

 

Verse  11  shows  the  power  that  two  religions—Catholic  and
Christian—have. From the beginning they passed their own laws
for the U.S. They do not keep or practice Yahweh’s Laws.

 

Now notice the time given to make this future war—foretold of
in 96 A.Y. (After Yahshua)—an hour, a day, a month, and a
year, which is thirteen months.

Revelation 9:14-15

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great River Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

 

Prophecy time shows we are in the last half of the seven year
peace plan that was confirmed with Rabin (Daniyl 9:27). That’s
the 3½ years spoken of by the Two Witnesses of Yahweh, shown
in:

Revelation 11:3

And I will give to My Two Witnesses to perform their prophetic
offices, and they will foretell events about the one thousand
two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast about with



darkness.

 

How can you not believe? We are in the last days, the last 3½
years, of the 6,000 years allotted to mankind. It is The
End—the end of sin and sinners.

Revelation 11:1-4

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

4 These are the two olive trees, and the two lamps of the
seven lamp lampstand, ministering for the Father in the earth.

Mattithyah 24:3

Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the ages?

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with



the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s judgment pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
ordinance,  and  broken  the  everlasting  covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

If you were of Yahweh, you would know. Our children know this
is it. Our children are taught the Scriptures.

 

You teach children too. I’m speaking of you 4,199 religions.
You teach sin via television, cell phone, movies,  internet,
public school systems, and churches. You all have the mark of
the beast.

 

I am Yahweh’s Witness. I rejoice because The End, as it is
written, is the end of sin and those who teach the world sin.

 

The End!

 

Do you think it’s not coming?



 

Read:

Yahchanan 6:29

Yahshua  answered,  and  said  to  them:  This  is  the  work  of
Yahweh: that you believe in Him Whom He has sent.

 

The Work of Yahweh is training you to believe into the one
sent by Yahweh. Believe what is written.

Yahchanan 5:39-40

39 Search the scriptures; for in them you think you have
eternal life—and these are they which testify of Me.

40 But you will not come to Me, that you might have life.

 

Search the scriptures like a deed, a contract, a will, etc.
What is written counts. The preachers say, it doesn’t count.
They will soon see that it does. It is written in Isayah 24:2
that the destruction will be upon the preachers too.

Isayah 24:2

And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

 

It is written!

 



Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Love,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

The Book of Yahweh The Source
of All Knowledge, The Book of
Eternal Life— It Is Written

religion-news we answer all
scriptural questions

with scripture
Read the news; we show the

Prophecies.

The Book of Yahweh has the best reference of
any bible I know, and is used exclusively in

this article unless otherwise specified. It has
the Sacred Names restored, which were replaced
with titles such as Lord and God, under the
direction of the Vatican (Roman Catholic

Church) in all versions, such as the King James
version.

Isayah 34:16 — Search out The Book of Yahweh,
and read. Not one of these will be neglected.
For it is written: Yahweh is their shepherd;
for His mouth has commanded it, and His spirit

has gathered them.

 

The Book of Yahweh

The Source of All Knowledge,

https://yahwehsbranch.com/the-book-of-yahweh-the-source-of-all-knowledge-the-book-of-eternal-life-it-is-written/
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The Book of Eternal Life—

It Is Written

 

Yahweh’s contract is written in The Book of Yahweh, the source
of  all  knowledge.  The  source  of  all  knowledge  is  the
everlasting, never changing, written contract by the Creator,
Yahweh, to and for mankind.

 

What is even more amazing about The Book of Yahweh are the
prophecies.

 

Yahweh, the Creator, is the only Being in the universe Who can
accurately foretell the future thousands of years in advance.
No Gods can brag about prophecy. That is because they do not
have the power to do so.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there
is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

Yahchanan 14:29

So now I have told you before it comes to pass, in order that,
when it does come to pass, you might believe.

 



A Being Who can foretell the future also has the power to
guard against mistakes.

 

The Evil Governmental System

Is Here Now But It Was

Foretold Thousands of Years Ago

 

Yahshua was speaking of the present governmental system that
is forcefully run by the religious system that sits on the
seven hills of Rome, which leads the kings (religions) of the
earth.

 

The Book of Revelation was written in 96 A.Y. (A.Y. means
After Yahshua) Read this:

Revelation 17:1-7, 9

1 And there came one of the seven malakim who had the seven
bowls, and talked with me, saying to me: Come, I will show you
the sentence of the great whore that sits upon many waters,

2 With whom the kings (religions) of the earth have committed
fornication; practiced idolatry: Godworship (the worship of
elohim), and the inhabitants of the earth have been made drunk
with the wine of her fornication.

3 So he carried me away in the spirit into the midst of
Godworshipers  (worshipers  of  elohim);  and  I  saw  a  woman
sitting  on  a  scarlet  colored  beast,  full  of  names  of
blasphemy,  having  seven  heads  and  ten  horns.

4 And the woman was arrayed in purple and scarlet color, and
decked with gold, and precious stones, and pearls, having a



golden cup in her hand full of abominations and filthiness of
her fornication.

5 And upon her head was a name written: Mystery Babylon the
great, the mother of the harlots and of the abominations of
the earth.

6 And I saw the woman drunk with the blood of the saints, and
with the blood of the martyrs of Yahshua. And when I saw her,
I wondered with great astonishment.

7 And the Messenger said to me: Why are you astonished? I will
tell you the mystery of the woman, and of the beast that
carries her, which has the seven heads and ten horns.

9 And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven hills on which the woman sits.

 

Verses 7 and 9: the seven heads are seven hills on which the
Roman Catholic Church—Vatican sits. She still sits there 2,000
years later.

 

Vatican means divining serpent. From a Google search under
“Vatican meaning” we find:

 

Vatican means Divining Serpent. The word “Vatican” literally
means “Divining Serpent,” and is derived from Vatis = Diviner
and Can = Serpent. Vatican City and St. Peter’s Basilica were
built on the ancient pagan site called in Latin vaticanus mons
or vaticanus collis, which means hill or mountain of prophecy.

 

The Book of Yahweh also gives us the present and the future of
this beastly governmental system.



 

Notice:

Revelation 12:9

And the great dragon was cast out, that old serpent, called
the devil, and Satan, who deceives the whole world. She was
cast out into the earth, and her angels were cast out with
her.

Revelation 17:1, 7, 9, 3, 18

1 And there came one of the seven malakim who had the seven
bowls, and talked with me, saying to me: Come, I will show you
the sentence of the great whore that sits upon many waters,

7 And the Messenger said to me: Why are you astonished? I will
tell you the mystery of the woman, and of the beast that
carries her, which has the seven heads and ten horns.

9 And here is the mind which has wisdom: The seven heads are
seven hills on which the woman sits.

3 So he carried me away in the spirit into the midst of
Godworshipers  (worshipers  of  elohim);  and  I  saw  a  woman
sitting  on  a  scarlet  colored  beast,  full  of  names  of
blasphemy,  having  seven  heads  and  ten  horns.

18 And the woman whom you saw, is that great city which reigns
over the kings of the earth.

 

Verse 18: leader? Yes!

 

The  Basic  Everyday  Encyclopedia,  page  451,  gives  us  the
following  information  concerning  these  seven  mountains
(hills).



 

Rome…Traditionally founded 753 BC…built on 7 hills…

 

Compton’s Pictured Encyclopedia, 1948, Volume 12, page 144,
also tells us about the city of seven hills.

 

…the  “City  of  Seven  Hills.”  …the  Capitoline,  Palatine,
Aventine,  Quirinal,  Viminal,  Esquiline,  and  Caelian  hills.
…the seat of the papacy, the head of the great Roman Catholic
Church.

 

The  Book  of  Yahweh  shows  this  system  in  this  present
generation.  It  leads  all  nations  into  Godworship—not  the
worship of the Creator Yahweh, but evil-as-the-Gods worship—as
shown in The Book of Yahweh.

 

Their way of handling affairs is by force—war—the same as did
Cain.

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

 

Notice, evil as the Gods.

 

Genesis 4:14-15



14 Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

15 And Yahweh said to him: It is established! Whoever kills
Cain, vengeance shall be taken on him sevenfold. And Yahweh
set a mark on Cain, lest anyone finding him should kill him.

Yahdah (Jude) 1:11

Woe to them! For they have gone in the way of Cain, have run
greedily in the error of Balaam for reward, and are sentenced
to the perishing in the rebellion of Korah!

 

The way of Cain.

 

A 6,000 Year Prophecy

 

Don’t eat of the evil tree or you will perish by nuclear wars
brought about in these last days by seven last plagues.

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

Genesis 4:15

And Yahweh said to him: It is established! Whoever kills Cain,
vengeance shall be taken on him sevenfold. And Yahweh set a



mark on Cain, lest anyone finding him should kill him.

 

The mark of Cain.

 

Six thousand years later:

Revelation 16:1-2

1 And I heard a great voice out of the House saying to the
seven malakim: Go your ways, and pour out the bowls of the
judgment of Yahweh upon the earth!

2 And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his
likeness.

Mattithyah 7:17-19

17  Likewise,  every  righteous  tree  brings  forth  righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

18 A righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

Revelation 16:2

And the first went, and poured out his bowl upon the earth;
and there came a noisome and grievous sore upon the men who
had the mark of the beast, and upon those who worshiped his
likeness.

Revelation 9:1-12

1 And the fifth malak sounded, and I saw a star fall from



heaven unto the earth; and to him was given the key of the
bottomless pit.

2 And he opened the bottomless pit; and there arose a smoke
out of the pit as the smoke of a great furnace. And the sun
and the air were darkened because of the smoke of the pit.

3 And there came out of the smoke locusts upon the earth; and
to them was given power, as the scorpions of the earth have
power.

4 And it was commanded them that they should not hurt the
grass of the earth, neither any green thing, nor any tree—but
only those men who do not have the mark of Yahweh in their
foreheads.

5 And it was granted to them that they should not kill them,
but that they should be tormented five moons; months; and
their torment was like the torment of a scorpion when it
strikes a man.

6 And in those days men will seek death, and will not find it;
and will long to die, but death will flee from them.

7  And  the  shapes  of  the  locusts  were  similar  to  horses
prepared for battle; and on their heads were, as it were,
crowns like gold; and their faces were like the faces of men;

8 And they had hair like the hair of women; and their teeth
were like the teeth of lions;

9 And they had breastplates, as it were, breastplates of iron;
and the sound of their wings was like the sound of chariots
with many horses running to battle;

10 And they had tails similar to scorpions, and there were
stings in their tails; and their power was to hurt men five
moons; months.

11 And they had a king over them: the angel of the bottomless



pit,  whose  name  in  the  Hebrew  language  is  Abaddon;
destruction,  but  in  the  Greek  language  he  has  the  name
Apollyon; destroyer.

12 One woe is past. Behold, there come two more woes after
this.

 

Prophecy  shows  the  coronavirus  doesn’t  kill,  but  it  does
weaken  the  immune  system  which  causes  death  from  other
complications.

 

One  in  eight  recovered  COVID  patients  die  from  illness
complications within five months: UK study

January 18, 2021 | 8:35am | Updated

Almost a third of recovered COVID-19 patients end up back in
the hospital within five months — and up to one in eight die
of complications from the illness, according to a report out
of the UK.

Researchers at the UK’s Leicester University and the Office
for  National  Statistics  found  that  out  of  47,780  people
discharged from the hospital, 29.4 percent were readmitted
within 140 days, the Telegraph reported.

Of the total, 12.3 percent succumbed to the illness, it added.

Many people who suffer long-lasting effects of the coronavirus
develop heart problems, diabetes and chronic liver and kidney
conditions, according to the report.

“People seem to be going home, getting long-term effects,
coming back in and dying. We see nearly 30 percent have been
readmitted, and that’s a lot of people. The numbers are so
large,” study author Kamlesh Khunti said.



nypost.com

 

The Book of Revelation shows the finalization of sin being
allowed. Yes, allowed.

Yahchanan 1:1-3

1 In the beginning was the plan of Yahweh, and the plan was
with Yahweh, and the plan was Yahweh’s.

2 The same plan was in the beginning with Yahweh.

3 All things were done according to it, and without it nothing
was done, that was done.

 

The Book of Yahweh shows a 6,000 year history of sin:

How sin started.
How it affected each and every generation.
How Yahweh judges it will end.

 

Sin?

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 12

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his



brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

 

Verse 12: notice the word evil.

Genesis 3:5—evil as the Gods.

 

Gods / Godworship

 

The Book of Yahweh shows that Godworship will bring itself to
an end or the end with seven last plagues.

 

Combine the following Scriptures:

Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

The Book of Yahweh, the source of all knowledge, was written
as a witness to heaven and earth as to what sin will bring in
the set time Yahweh allowed—6,000 years later.



 

The Book of Yahweh shows The End with the seven last plagues
of evil as the Gods-worship.

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

Deuteronomy 30:15-20

15 See, I have set before you this day life by righteousness,
and death and destruction by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His ways, by keeping His Laws, His statutes,
and His judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose life, so both you and your children
may live.

20 So you may love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your life.
He will also give you many years in the land He vowed to give
to your fathers; to Abraham, Isaac, and Yahaqob.



 

They never repented of Godworship.

I Samuyl 8:4-8

4  Then  all  the  elders  of  Israyl  gathered  together  and
approached  Samuyl  when  he  was  at  Ramah,

5 Saying to him; You are old, and your sons do not walk in
your ways. Appoint us a king to judge us; just like all the
other nations.

6 But these things displeased Samuyl, especially when they
said; Give us a king to judge us.  Then Samuyl prayed to
Yahweh.

7 Yahweh answered Samuyl, and said: Listen to all the words
the people speak to you, for they have not rejected you; they
have rejected Me, that I should not reign over them.

8 Just as they have done to Me from the day I brought them out
of Egypt, to this very day, they are now doing to you—they are
forsaking Me in order to serve God(s); elohim!

 

Their Prophesied End

 

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,



so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s Judgment pronounced.

4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  Laws,  changed  the
Ordinance,  and  broken  the  Everlasting  Covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

Malakyah 4:1-6

1 For the Word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do evil, will be stubble—the day that comes will
burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  light  of
righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the Word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the statutes and
judgments.

5 Behold, I will send Yliyah: the Laws and the Prophets, which
is the strength of Yahweh, before the coming of the great and
wonderful day of Yahweh;

6 And it will turn the hearts of the fathers to the children,



and the hearts of the children to their fathers; before it
comes to pass that  the earth is struck with a curse.

 

That  change  is  taking  place,  as  I  write  Yahweh’s  final
invitation to you, shown in The Book of Yahweh.

 

Remember: the Tree of Life was rejected and then withdrawn.

Genesis 3:22-23

22 Then Yahweh said: Behold, the man has become like one who
has begun to know righteousness and evil. And now, he must not
be allowed to put out his hand and also take of the Tree of
Life, and eat, and live forever.

23 Therefore Yahweh sent him out of the Garden of Eden, to
work the ground from which he was taken.

 

Until The End!

 

But in the last days:

Micahyah 4:1

But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

 

The last days? That’s the End.

 



The Book of Yahweh shows the End.

Mattithyah 24:3

Now as He sat on the Mount of Olives, the disciples came to
Him privately, saying; Tell us, when will these things be?
What will be the sign of Your coming and The End of the ages?

 

Remember, the earth burning and the message being preached are
in the same time period.

Isayah 24:6

Because of this, the curse (plagues) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

Micahyah 4:1

But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

 

The Great and Honorable High Priest and King Yahshua Messiah
said the following concerning this burning:

Mattithyah 24:14

And this joyous message of the Kingdom of Yahweh shall be
preached in all the world from The House of Yahweh at Abel by
the Witness Yisrayl; for Yahweh will be with him. He will
preach this message to all nations; and then The End will
come.

 



The Great Burning Comes

With the Seven Last Plagues—

Revelation Chapter 9,

The Book of Yahweh

 

Revelation 9:14-21

14 Saying to the Last Malak which had the trumpet: Loose the
four messengers who are bound for the great River Euphrates!

15 And the four messengers were loosed, which were prepared
for an hour, and a day, and a moon; month, and a year, in
order to slay the third part of men.

16 And the number of the army of the horsemen was two hundred
thousand thousand; for I heard the number of them.

17 And in my vision, I saw the horses and those who sat upon
them like this: They had breastplates of fire; red, and of
jacinth; blue, and brimstone; yellow, and the heads of the
horses were as the heads of lions; and out of their mouths
issued fire, and smoke, and brimstone.

18 By these three were the third part of men killed: by the
fire, and by the smoke, and by the brimstone, which issued out
of their mouths.

19 For their power is in their mouth and in their tails; for
their tails were similar to serpents, and had heads, and with
them they do hurt.

20 And the rest of the men who were not killed by these
plagues, still did not repent of the works of their hands,
that  they  should  not  worship  demons,  and  Gods  (elohim,
teraphim) of gold, and silver, and brass, and stone, and of
wood: which can neither see, nor hear, nor walk;



21 Neither did they repent of their murders, nor of their
sorceries, nor of their fornication, nor of their thefts.

 

The first plague is the coronavirus.

 

Read this and start making plans to get to the last days’
mountain.

Micahyah 4:1-4

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

4 But every man will sit under his vine and under his fig
tree, and none will make them afraid; for the mouth of Father
Yahweh has spoken it.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there



is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

 

The Book of Yahweh, the source of all knowledge, makes it very
clear that the time allotted to sin and sinners is at its
end—The End.

 

Read this:

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My sacred day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the sacred day
of Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yahaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

Isayah 59:1-4, 7

1 Behold, Yahweh’s hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.

3 For your hands are defiled with blood,  and your fingers
with iniquity; sin. Your lips have spoken lies, your tongue



has muttered perverseness.

4 No one calls for justice, nor does any plead for truth. They
trust  in  vanity;  confusion,  and  speak  lies;  scriptural
untruths. They conceive mischief; trouble, and give birth to
evil; sin.

7 Their feet run to evil, and they make haste to shed innocent
blood; their thoughts are thoughts of iniquity; wasting and
destruction are in their paths.

 

 

Atonement and Protection

Only at The House of Yahweh,

So Read This…

 

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins can be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  can  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up



to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yaaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His Paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the Word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

The Book of Yahweh, the source of all knowledge, was written
for those who will repent and convert to practicing Yahweh’s
Righteousness.

 

Sin and sinners have about 12 months left. It’s time to start
making your moves. I see nothing that can be trusted anymore.

 

The House of Yahweh is here to help.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins,

YahwehsBranch.com



The  End  The  Last  Seven
Plagues The Coronavirus
Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

Yahweh brought this same information later in the year 1451
B.Y. (Before Yahshua) to the twelve tribes—Abraham’s seed—who
were brought out of Egypt.

Deuteronomy 30:15-18

15 See, I have set before you this day life by righteousness,
and death and destruction by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you can live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father can bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
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you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—

18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish…

 

Notice, there is another reason Yahweh is witnessing to the
heavens.

Deuteronomy 30:19-20

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose life, so both you and your children
can live.

20 So you may love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your life…

 

And:

I Yahchanan 3:11

For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should ahab one another.

 

So, this message from the beginning was for the purpose of
bringing  to  unity  those  who  would  choose  life  by
righteousness. Life by righteousness is the only eternal life
there is. Life by all choosing Yahweh’s righteousness stops
wars.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the



chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this stone,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

 

This isn’t just unity, but rather united with the Creator
Yahweh.

 

Yahshua and Yahweh’s Two Witnesses work together to establish
the last days’ eternal House of Yahweh.

Zecharyah 5:8-9, 11

8 And this is the wickedness: And Satan overthrew The House of
Yahweh  within  the  midst  of  the  ephah;  The  Standard  of

Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws__by casting the same
weight  of  lead;  cover  of  deception,  against  her  mouth;
successfully suppressing the Word of Yahweh (the Laws and the
Prophets).



9 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold: Two women;
The  Last  Two  Eras  of  The  House  of  Yahweh,  sent  with
commandment. The Spirit of Yahweh came to overspread them; and
they  were  covered  with  the  covering  of  saints.  And  they
exalted, magnified, and extolled the ephah; The Standard of
Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws, separating the way
of the world from The Way of Yahweh.

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to The Standard of Perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And it will be
established at that time; when The Two Witnesses are called
out to their work; as the Established Place; the Habitation of
Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

 

Compare:

Revelation 11:1-3

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

Zecharyah 5:8-11

8 And this is the wickedness: And Satan overthrew The House of
Yahweh  within  the  midst  of  the  ephah;  The  Standard  of

Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws__by casting the same



weight  of  lead;  cover  of  deception,  against  her  mouth;
successfully suppressing the Word of Yahweh (the Laws and the
Prophets).

9 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold: Two women;
The  Last  Two  Eras  of  The  House  of  Yahweh,  sent  with
commandment. The Spirit of Yahweh came to overspread them; and
they  were  covered  with  the  covering  of  saints.  And  they
exalted, magnified, and extolled the ephah; The Standard of
Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws, separating the way
of the world from The Way of Yahweh.

10 Then I said to the malak who was speaking with me: Where
are they; The Two Witnesses, going with the ephah?

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to The Standard of Perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And it will be
established at that time; when The Two Witnesses are called
out to their work; as the Established Place; the Habitation of
Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this stone,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of



Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

 

That is The House of Yahweh in these last days, the End time
of  the  seven  last  plagues,  and  the  End  (Mattithyah  24:3,
21-22) of the nuclear bombs (Mattithyah 24:29) that started in
1934.

 

The increase in knowledge (Daniyl 12:4) started in the year
1934.

 

The nuclear bomb started in 1934.

 

The House of Yahweh

The Two Witnesses (Isayah 44:2-8),

Yahshua, the High Priest

Over The House of Yahweh, And

Yahweh’s Chosen of

The Two Witnesses,

Whom He Named Yisrayl

(Isayah 45:1-6, 21-22)

 

I am Yahweh’s chosen who Yahweh named Yisrayl. I am called the
Chosen Branch who branched out and built the House of Yahweh
in these last days.



Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

The building of The House of Yahweh was not done alone, but
with Yahshua, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them



both.

 

What does Yahweh’s prophecies show I will teach?

 

Answer: the same as Yahshua taught.

Hebrews 10:16

This is the covenant that I will renew with them after those
days, says Yahweh: I will put My Laws into their hearts, and
in their minds I will write them;

Hebrews 4:8-11

8 Now Yahshua caused them to rest in obedience to the Law,
spoken of by Yahweh in a day previously.

9 Therefore, there remains the keeping of the Sabbath to the
people of Yahweh,

10 For he who has entered into His rest has also ceased from
his own works, as Yahweh does from His.

11 Therefore, let us be zealous to enter into that rest, so
that no one will fall after the same example of unbelief.

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My sacred day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the sacred day
of Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the



heritage of Yahaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

 

Remember this: Yahweh is the only true power in the universe.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there
is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

 

The only true Savior is Yahshua Messiah, the High Priest over
The House of Yahweh.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

 

Check the records, and you will see, as the scriptures say,
that Yahweh’s Chosen Witness—the younger of His two Witnesses,
who are brothers (Isayah 44:2)—branched out, and worked with
Yahshua, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh to build The
House of Yahweh in this generation known as the last days.

 

It’s all on record. It is written.

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon



the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

 

The Savior, Yahshua, says to you:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Revelation 22:12-21

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
root and the offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who



hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the
prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:

19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! Let this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The love of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you all.
HalleluYahweh!

 

Did you remember? The Book of Yahweh is the source of ALL
knowledge.

 

The Book of Yahweh is the contract that Yahweh put in writing,
and it is FOREVER!

 

It is written and can never be changed.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 



Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

 

 

 

 

Why Join The House of Yahweh?
Righteousness, Unity, And No
Wars
Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

 

These things?

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
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will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

You have little time left to join The House of Yahweh—the
Kingdom of the Creator Yahweh.

 

The House of Yahweh will be left standing when the nuclear
wars are over.

Malakyah 4:1-3

1 For the word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do evil, will be stubble—the day that comes will
burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  light  of
righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.

3 And the word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

 

The Creator of the universe is sending out an invitation, in
writing and by every language, to mankind to join Him in the
leadership of heaven and earth. Mankind will be in complete
unity, with Yahweh’s righteousness (Laws) as the one and only



guide.

 

Get the message, believe it and take it seriously.

 

Let him who stole, steal no more.

Ephesians 4:28

Let him who stole, steal no more; but rather, let him labor,
working with his hands at something proper, that he will have
something to give him who has need.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep (practice) His Laws, that they
will have right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through
the gates into the city.

Deuteronomy 30:15-20

15 See, I have set before you this day life by righteousness,
and death and destruction by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His ways, by keeping His Laws, His statutes,
and His judgments, so that you may live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father may bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—



18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose life, so both you and your children
can live.

20 So you can love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your life.
He will also give you many years in the land He vowed to give
to your fathers; to Abraham, Isaac, and Yahaqob.

 

Read again:

Deuteronomy 30:18

I declare to you this day that you will surely perish; you
will not prolong your days in the land which you cross over
the Yardan to possess.

 

Why would you perish if you worship Gods?

 

Read, really read Genesis 3:5, which shows the Gods are evil.

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

 

Satan wants you to be evil as the Gods. Satan wants you to



perish.

 

Compare – this killing has already started.

Revelation 6:7-8

7 And when He had opened the fourth seal, I heard the voice of
the fourth living creature say: Come and see.

8 And I looked, and behold, a pale horse. And the name of him
who sat upon it was death; and sheol; the grave, followed with
him. And power was given to them over a fourth part of the
earth,  to  kill  with  sword,  and  with  hunger,  and  with
pestilence—the same under the authority of the beast of the
earth.

 

The requirement for protection is having the mark of Yahweh.

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My sacred day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the sacred day
of Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yahaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

Mattithyah 7:13-23

13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.



14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to life, and few there are who find it.

15  Beware  of  false  prophets  who  come  to  you  in  sheep’s
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.

16 You will know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes
from thorns, or figs from thistles?

17  Likewise,  every  righteous  tree  brings  forth  righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

18 A righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

20 Therefore, by their fruits you will know them.

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

Malakyah 4:1-4

1 For the word of Yahweh was given to me, saying: Behold, the
day comes that will burn like an oven; and all the proud, yes,
and all who do evil, will be stubble—the day that comes will
burn them up, and it will leave them neither root nor branch.

2  But  for  you  who  reverence  My  Name,  the  light  of
righteousness will arise with healing in its wings; and you
will go out, leaping like calves released from the stall.



3 And the word of Yahweh was given to me saying: the wicked
will be trodden down; for they will be ashes under the soles
of your feet in the day that this will be done.

4 Remember the Laws of Mosheh My servant, which I commanded
through him in Horeb for all Israyl, with the statutes and
judgments.

 

Did you notice the requirements? Yahweh says He will help you
by, first, sending you His Laws of righteousness that He asks
all to follow strictly in unity.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this stone,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

 

Yahshua said the following concerning Yahweh’s invitation:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from



Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep (practice) His Laws, that they
will have right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through
the gates into the city.

 

Notice who Yahweh will accept and who He will deny.

Mattithyah 7:21-23

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.

22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

Revelation 22:12-15

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.



13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep (practice) His Laws, that they
will have right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through
the gates into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

I Corinthians 6:9-10

9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor  Godworshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,

10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.

II Corinthians 6:14-18

14 Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has righteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does light have with darkness?

15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with
an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?

16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with Gods
(elohim)? For we are the House of the living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.

17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean, and I will receive you.

18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and



daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.

Revelation 22:12-21

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep (practice) His Laws, that they
will have right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through
the gates into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
root and the offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the
prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:

19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! May this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The love of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you all.



HalleluYahweh!

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins
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Healing the Sick

Is Very Complicated

 

In  the  beginning,  the  Creator  Yahweh  gave  to  mankind
information concerning the foreverness of the human body that
Yahweh created.

 

Yahweh showed mankind that to maintain their bodies, proper
care must be taken, concerning the foods eaten; otherwise, the
body would start to die.

 

Read this very strict warning in:

Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

This warning, like today’s warnings, even warnings like “stop
signs”, “flood zones”, and “take as directed”, are looked on
as nonsense. Many are sick and many die because they think
they’re smarter than the proven Laws of Yahweh.



Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the City.

 

Yahweh’s Guiding Laws

 

Yahweh created what He described as clean animals and unclean
animals. The clean animals, birds, fish, etc. were created as
food for mankind. The unclean animals were created for the
purpose of keeping the earth clean.

 

Buzzards,  catfish,  pigs/swine,  dogs,  cats,  etc.  are  all
unclean. They are not suitable as food for mankind. However
mankind eats more of the unclean than the clean; thereby,
putting  themselves  in  danger  of  contracting  diseases  and
plagues that can be passed on to others, especially their
children. Those plagues refer to the seven last plagues, the
first of which, is being passed from one person to another, as
I write.

 

Scientists say the coronavirus symptoms last for five months
(moons).  The  symptoms  make  you  desire  to  die,  but  the
coronavirus does not kill. If you will read Revelation 9:4-6,
you will read the same words, the scientists are now saying.

 

There is no mistaking that we are in the days of the first
plague of the seven last plagues.

 



Read it for yourself:

Revelation 9:4-6

4 And it was commanded them that they should not hurt the
grass of the earth, neither any green thing, nor any tree—but
only those men who do not have the mark of Yahweh in their
foreheads.

5 And it was granted to them that they should not kill them,
but that they should be tormented five moons; months; and
their torment was like the torment of a scorpion when it
strikes a man.

6 And in those days men will seek death, and will not find it;
and will long to die, but death will flee from them.

 

Mankind caused it.

China claims pork from France infected with traces of Covid-19

Issued on: 16/11/2020 – 15:36

Chinese  media  has  reported  that  traces  of  the  virus  that
causes Covid-19 have been found in a shipment of frozen pork
from France. The case is not isolated, and a recent study on
the transferability of Covid-type viruses between humans and
pigs has caused concern among scientists.

Last Sunday, authorities in the port of Xiamen, in China’s
eastern Fujian Province, detected the SARS-CoV-2 virus on the
“outer  packaging  of  25  tons  of  frozen  pork  imported  from
France,” according to the Global Times, a newspaper close to
China’s Communist Party.

www.rfi.fr

 



German frozen pork prompts new coronavirus case in China

By Sou-Jie Brunnersum | 09.11.2020

Chinese authorities have said that a worker in a refrigerated
warehouse was infected with COVID-19 after handling imported
pork.  Experts  in  Germany  say  it  is  “unlikely”  that  meat
packaging was responsible.

Chinese authorities said at the weekend that the packaging of
a frozen pork knuckle sample imported from the northwestern
German city of Bremen had triggered a new coronavirus case in
China.

The Tianjin anti-epidemic group said that a worker tested
positive for COVID-19 after being exposed to imported frozen
food while handling packaging in a cold storage facility.

The packaging was initially imported from Bremen to Tianjin
and from there to the city of Dezhou in Shandong Province.

Chinese state newspaper the Global Times reported that doctors
diagnosed the 38-yearold worker as a mild case. He is said to
be receiving treatment at a designated hospital while eight of
his close colleagues were quarantined for medical observation.

Fifty-nine other contacts have also been tested and placed
under quarantine as a precaution. Their results were pending.

dw.com

 

Read this:

Leviticus 11:7-8

7  And  the  pig,  although  it  has  a  split  hoof  completely
divided, yet it does not chew the cud; it is unclean to you.

8 Their meat you shall not eat, and their carcasses you shall



not touch. They are unclean to you.

 

It would be best to read the entire chapter of Leviticus 11.

 

Also read:

I Corinthians 6:9-10

9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor  Godworshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,

10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.

II Corinthians 6:14-18

14 Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has righteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does light have with darkness?

15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with
an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?

16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with Gods
(elohim)? For we are the House of the living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.

17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean, and I will receive you.

18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and
daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.



 

Verse 17: do not touch the unclean.

Leviticus 11:8

Their meat you shall not eat, and their carcasses you shall
not touch. They are unclean to you.

 

Eating or touching the carcass of the unclean is sin.

I Yahchanan 3:4

Whoever practices sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

 

If you eat or touch the carcass of the unclean, you belong to
who?

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-15, 22

4 Whoever practices sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin
is the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!



11 For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were Righteous.

13 Do not marvel, my brothers, if the world hates you.

14 We know that we have passed from death to life, because we
love the brothers. He who does not love his neighbor abides in
death.

15 Whoever hates his neighbor is a murderer; and you know that
no murderer has eternal life abiding in him.

22 And whatever we ask, we receive from Him, because we keep
His Laws and do those things that are pleasing in His sight.

 

As one can easily see, the plan of Yahweh shows a complete
unified relationship that will be complete. There will be
oneness between Yahweh and mankind when the plan is finished.

 

The Plan of Yahweh For Mankind

 

Psalm 8:1-6

1 How excellent is Your Great Name in all the earth, Yahweh
our Father! You have Your Glory firmly set above the starry
frame; the heavens.

2 From the mouths of babes and sucklings strength by You is
ordained, so You would still the enemy; the avenger would be
crushed!



3 When we consider Your heavens, the work Your Fingers framed,
the work of the moon and of the stars, which were by You
ordained;

4 What is man that You are mindful of him? And the son of man,
that You visit him?

5 For You have made him a little lower than the malakim, but
You will crown him with glory and honor.

6 You made man to be the ruler over the works of Your hands;
You will put all things under his feet;

Yahchanan 1:1-5

1 In the beginning was the plan of Yahweh, and the plan was
with Yahweh, and the plan was Yahweh’s.

2 The same plan was in the beginning with Yahweh.

3 All things were done according to it, and without it nothing
was done, that was done.

4 In this plan is life, and that life is the light to mankind.

5 Now that light shines in the darkness, but the darkness does
not take hold of it.

 

The Book of Yahweh is the source of all knowledge. It shows
that  Yahweh  is  in  full  control.  Nothing  written  proves
anything different.

 

Compare Yahchanan 1:5 with:

Yahchanan 3:19

Now this is the condemnation: light has come into the world,
but men love darkness rather than Light, because their deeds



are evil.

 

Evil? Yes!

Genesis 4:14-16

14 Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

15 And Yahweh said to him: It is established! Whoever kills
Cain, vengeance shall be taken on him sevenfold. And Yahweh
set a mark on Cain, lest anyone finding him should kill him.

16 Then Cain went out from the presence of Yahweh and dwelt in
the land of Nod, on the east of Eden.

 

Evil or sin establishes vengeance, retaliation, and war. As it
was then, it still is now.

I Yahchanan 3:10-13

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

13 Do not marvel, my brothers, if the world hates you.

 



Yahweh is not a God.

 

Genesis 3:5 says evil as Gods or evil like the Gods. Yes! That
is right, God is evil. The Gods are evil.

Genesis 3:5

For Yahweh knows that in the day you eat of it, your eyes will
be  opened,  and  you  will  be  as  Gods  (elohim),  knowing
righteousness  and  evil.

Yahchanan 7:7

The world cannot hate you; but it hates Me because of the
testimony I bring against it: that its works are evil.

Yahchanan 3:20

For every one who practices evil hates the light, and neither
comes to the light for fear his deeds would be exposed.

 

Yahweh Is Not A God

Yahweh is the Creator

 

In the original manuscripts, some of which are the Dead Sea
scrolls, the Name, Yahweh, can be clearly seen. There are many
forms of proof of the Name Yahweh.

 

There’s an abundance of proof that Satan the devil is a God
and  a  liar.  Those  who  practice  evil—breaking  Yahweh’s
Laws—serve  God  or  Gods.  They  belong  to  Satan.

 



Read it for yourself in your own bible or, even better, in The
Book of Yahweh.

I Yahchanan 3:4-12

4 Whoever practices sin, transgresses also the laws; for sin
is the transgression of the laws.

5 And you know that He was manifested to take away our sins,
and in Him is no sin.

6 Whoever abides in Him does not sin; whoever sins, has not
seen Him, neither knows Him.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

9 Whoever is begotten of Yahweh does not practice sin; for His
seed remains in him; and it is possible for him not to sin,
because he has been begotten of Yahweh.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

 

Don’t Forget!

Sin—Satan Godworship—



Causes Sickness, Diseases,

Plagues (Coronavirus) and Death

 

Genesis 2:16-17

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you can freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

The Savior, the Great and Honorable High Priest and King,
Yahshua, said this:

Yahchanan 5:14

Afterward, Yahshua found him in the sacred precincts of The
House of Yahweh, and said to him: Behold, you are healed. Sin
no more, or a worse thing will come upon you.

 

Sin no more.

 

Why did He not say the same thing as today’s preachers who
worship God or Gods, say? By doing away with Yahweh’s Laws,
they say you can practice rebellion.

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
righteousness?



 

What preacher or Godworshiper do you know who teaches you to
practice the fourth commandment; that is, to have a sacred
convocation with the Heavenly Father Yahweh at His House?

 

Read this and notice, Yahweh’s Sabbath is the seventh day, not
the first:

Exodus 20:8-11

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the Work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the
sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh blessed the Sabbath day, and
did righteous works on it.

 

Leviticus 23:3

Six days shall work be done, but the seventh day is a Sabbath,
a sacred convocation. You shall do none of your work on it. It
is the Sabbath of Yahweh in all your dwellings.

 

Notice verse 3: sacred convocation with Yahweh.

 



This is Yahweh’s written invitation to you. It is an eternal
invitation, and an eternal blessing to mankind of feasting
with Yahweh each seventh day of the week.

 

Read this:

Isayah 66:22-23

22 For as the restored heavens and the restored earth which I
will make will remain before Me, says Yahweh: so will your
seed and your name remain.

23 And it will come to pass that from one New Moon to another,
and  from  one  Sabbath  to  another,  all  flesh  will  come  to
worship before Me, says Yahweh.

 

The  whole  world  through  its  4,199  religions,  lets
Godworshipers (Genesis 3:5—evil as the Gods) turn them from
the Heavenly Father, Yahweh, and to the seven last plagues.
The coronavirus is the first, there are six others that will
lead them to desolation.

Isayah 24:1-6

1 Before Yahweh’s very eyes, the earth is made empty and it is
made waste; the face of it is perverted and its inhabitants
scattered abroad;

2 And it will be: as with the people, so with the priest; as
with the servant, so with his owner; as with the maid, so with
her mistress; as with the buyer, so with the seller; as with
the lender, so with the borrower; as with him who takes usury,
so with him who gives usury to him:

3 The land will be utterly emptied and utterly plundered, for
it has come to pass as Yahweh’s judgment pronounced.



4 The earth mourns and fades away, the world mourns and fades
away, and the haughty people of the earth languish.

5 The earth also is defiled under the inhabitants of it,
because  they  have  transgressed  the  laws,  changed  the
ordinance,  and  broken  the  everlasting  covenant.

6 Because of this, the curse (plague) has devoured the earth,
and  they  who  dwell  therein  are  desolate;  therefore,  the
inhabitants of the earth are burned, and few men left.

 

Back to Yahshua’s words:

Yahchanan 5:14

Afterward, Yahshua found him in the sacred precincts of The
House of Yahweh, and said to him: Behold, you are healed. Sin
no more, or a worse thing will come upon you.

 

Why did He not say, “If you sin again and a worse thing comes
upon you, just come to me and I will heal you”?

 

Why don’t Yahweh and Yahshua just heal the world every so
often?

 

Why do Yahweh and Yahshua insist on a sinless life from each
person, instead of granting healing every so often?

 

See the next letter. This subject will be covered during the
upcoming Feast, Yahweh willing.

 



Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins
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Have a Link?

 

Eating the specified healthy animals listed in the bible and
The Book of Yahweh is classified as righteousness. Refusing to
eat  those  classified  as  unclean  is  also  an  act  of
righteousness.

 

So, why does your religion, and 4,198 others, not follow those
health Laws in order to live healthy, eternal lives?

 

Pork, which is pig/swine, is listed as unclean in your bible,
as it is in The Book of Yahweh.

Leviticus 11:7-8

7  And  the  pig,  although  it  has  a  split  hoof  completely
divided, yet it does not chew the cud; it is unclean to you.

8 Their meat you shall not eat, and their carcasses you shall
not touch. They are unclean to you.

 

The Sacred Scriptures Are

The Source of All Knowledge

 

The uncleanness in pork comes from microbes that cannot be
seen by the naked eye. Chapter 11 in the Book of Leviticus was
written  in  the  year  1490  B.Y.  (Before  Yahshua).  This  was
thousands  of  years  before  the  simplest  microscopes.  So,
mankind could not have possibly gotten this information on his
own.



 

Even before that date, in the days before the flood, Noah knew
the animals that were clean and those that were unclean. Noah
had help from Yahweh.

 

See this, which was written in the year 2349 B.Y.:

Genesis 7:1-2

1 Then Yahweh said to Noah: Come into the ark, you and all
your household, for I have seen you righteous before Me in
this generation.

2 You shall take with you seven pairs of every clean animal, a
male and his female; two of animals that are unclean, a male
and his female;

Leviticus 11:1-2

1 And Yahweh spoke to Mosheh and Aaron, saying to them:

2 Speak to the children of Israyl, saying; These are the
animals you can eat among all the beasts upon the land:

 

Do you see the distinction between the clean (animals you can
eat) and the unclean (animals you cannot eat)?

 

The microbes that make pork unclean are impossible to see with
the naked eye. We would not be able to see them today if it
were not for the increase in knowledge that Yahweh prophesied
He would give to mankind in these last days.

 

Read the prophecy:



Daniyl 12:4

But you, O Daniyl, shut up the words, and seal the book to the
time of the end; many will run to and fro, and knowledge will
be increased.

 

That prophesied increase in knowledge, Yahweh gave to Daniyl
to write about was written in the year 534 B.Y. That prophecy
did not come to pass until the year 1934 with the start of the
computer.

 

The Evolution of the Modern Computer. An Open Source Graphical
History (1934 to 1950)

This is the home of the Computer Evolution File. This file
attempts to provide a comprehensive graphical representation
of the evolution of the modern computer for the period 1934 to
1950.

virtualtravelog.net

 

With the computer, we have magnification unlimited. With this
fulfilled prophecy, we can now see the microbes, alive and
moving.

 

Noah did not have magnification to see the microbes. So, how
did Noah know, in the year 2349 B.Y., that the pig (pork) is
unclean? How did he know that it has parasites that can enter
every organ in the body of mankind, and cause trouble in those
organs, even the brain.

 



The Sacred Scriptures, The Book of Yahweh, is the written
contract given to mankind by Yahweh. It is written, said the
Great and Honorable High Priest and King over The House of
Yahweh, the Prophesied One, Yahshua.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

 

The Contract

Is Yahweh’s

 

Yahchanan 1:1-5, 12-13

1 In the beginning was the plan of Yahweh, and the plan was
with Yahweh, and the plan was Yahweh’s.

2 The same plan was in the beginning with Yahweh.

3 All things were done according to it, and without it nothing
was done, that was done.

4 In this plan is life, and that life is the light to mankind.

5 Now that light shines in the darkness, but the darkness does
not take hold of it.

12 But as many as received Him, to those He gave authority to
become the sons of Yahweh to those who believe the testimony
of Yahweh—

13 Who are begotten, not of blood nor of the will of the
flesh, nor of the will of man, but of Yahweh.

 

The conditions and rewards are Yahweh’s to give to mankind.



You must follow what is written (the conditions) to receive
the rewards.

 

What is written in The Book of Yahweh can never be changed. It
is the written contract.

 

Read what is written:

Revelation 22:12-21

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the
prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:



19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! Let this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The love of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you all.
HalleluYahweh!

 

You Belong To

Whom You Obey

 

Romans 6:16

Do you not know that to whom you yield yourselves as servants
to obey, his servants you are whom you obey—whether of sin,
which  leads  to  death,  or  of  obedience,  which  leads  to
righteousness?

 

Did you notice that sin leads to death? Now notice what sin
is. Notice also that those who practice sin belong to Satan
the  devil.  Unless  you  repent  of  sin  and  convert  to
righteousness, you belong to Satan, not the Creator, Yahweh.

 

Read it for yourself in your own bible.

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8, 10-15

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.



7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

10 In this the children of Yahweh and the children of the
devil are manifest. Whoever does not practice righteousness is
not of Yahweh, and he does not love his neighbor!

11 For this is the Message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should love one another.

12 Not as Cain, who was of that evil one, and murdered his
brother. And why did he murder his brother? Because his works
were evil, and his brother’s were righteous.

13 Do not marvel, my brothers, if the world hates you.

14 We know that we have passed from death to life, because we
love the brothers. He who does not love his neighbor abides in
death.

15 Whoever hates his neighbor is a murderer; and you know that
no murderer has eternal life abiding in him.

 

What to do!?

Acts 3:19

Repent therefore, and be converted, that your sins can be
blotted  out;  that  times  of  refreshing  can  come  from  the
Presence of Yahweh.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.



I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

Mattithyah 7:13-23

13 Enter in through the narrow gate; for wide is the gate and
broad is the way that leads to destruction, and many are those
who go that way.

14 Because straight is the gate, and narrow is the way which
leads to life, and few there are who find it.

15  Beware  of  false  prophets  who  come  to  you  in  sheep’s
clothing, but inwardly they are ravening wolves.

16 You will know them by their fruits. Do men gather grapes
from thorns, or figs from thistles?

17  Likewise,  every  righteous  tree  brings  forth  righteous
fruit; but a tree of evil brings forth fruit of iniquity.

18 A righteous tree cannot bring forth fruit of iniquity, nor
can a tree of evil bring forth fruits of righteousness.

19 Every tree which does not bring forth righteous fruit is
cut down, and cast into the fire.

20 Therefore, by their fruits you will know them.

21 Not everyone who says to Me; Teacher! Teacher! will enter
into the Kingdom of Yahweh, but only he who does the will of
My Father Who is in heaven.



22 Many will say to Me in that day; Teacher! Teacher! Have we
not prophesied in Your Name, and cast out demons in Your Name,
and in Your Name performed many wonderful works?

23 But then I will declare to them; I never knew you. Get away
from Me, you who practice iniquity.

Revelation 22:12-14

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

 

You should read verse 14 again. Obedience to Yahweh’s ten
commandments is the only way to life.

 

I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8

4 Whoever commits sin, transgresses also the Laws; for sin is
the transgression of the Laws.

7 Little children, let no man deceive you; he who practices
righteousness is righteous, just as He is righteous.

8 He who practices sin is of the devil, for the devil has
sinned from the beginning. For this purpose the Son of Yahweh
was manifested; that He might destroy the works of the devil.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you



 

The Teaching of Yahweh’s Righteousness

Begins at The House of Yahweh

In the Last Days

 

Isayah 34:16, Amplified Bible

Seek out of the book of (Yahweh) and read: not one of these
[details of prophecy] shall fail, none shall want and lack her
mate  [in  fulfillment].  For  the  mouth  [of  Yahweh]  has
commanded,  and  His  Spirit  has  gathered  them.

 

Did you get that? Not one prophecy will fail. It is written!
It will not fail, not even one prophecy.

 

Isayah 2:2

It will come to pass in the last days, that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations,  and  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all nations will eventually flow to it.

 

Remember, the Tree of Life—The House of Yahweh—was rejected in
the beginning; so, Yahweh took the Tree of Life—The House of
Yahweh—away. But, in the last days, Yahweh prophesied that He
would establish His House.

 

Notice last days:



Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

We  are  in  the  last  days.  The  House  of  Yahweh  has  been
established in the chief of the nations, the United States of
America, as prophesied.

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
righteousness, and all these things will be added to you

 

It all starts for you at The House of Yahweh, in these last
days.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all



congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

The Fourth Commandment

 

Meet at The House of Yahweh on the seventh day Sabbath, not
Sunday, the first day of the week.

Exodus 20:8-11

8 Remember the Sabbath day, to keep it sacred.

9 Six days you shall labor and do all your work,

10  But the seventh day is the Sabbath of Yahweh your Heavenly
Father. Therefore, in it you shall do only the Work of Yahweh:
you, and your wife, and your son, and your daughter, and your
manservant, and your maidservant, and your cattle, and the
stranger who dwells within your gates.

11  For in six days Yahweh made the heavens and the earth, the
sea, and all that is in them; and ceased from this work on the
seventh day. Therefore, Yahweh blessed the Sabbath day, and
did Righteous works on it.

Revelation 22:14



Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the city.

 

Salvation starts with meeting with Yahweh at His House.

 

Read this!

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My sacred day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the sacred day
of Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yahaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

 

Those who don’t seek Yahweh’s righteousness are listed with
the seven last plagues—the coronavirus being the first. The
deep confusion shown before this is in Leviticus 11 and 18.

 

Read this:

Leviticus 11:7-8

7  And  the  pig,  although  it  has  a  split  hoof  completely
divided, yet it does not chew the cud; it is unclean to you.



8 Their meat you shall not eat, and their carcasses you shall
not touch. They are unclean to you.

Leviticus 18:22-24

22 You shall not have sexual relations with a man, as with a
woman. It is an abomination.

23 Neither shall you have sexual relations with any animal and
defile  yourself,  along  with  it;  neither  shall  any  woman
present herself to have sexual relations with an animal. It is
confusion and perversion.

24 Do not defile yourselves in any of these ways, for this is
how the nations who are going to be driven out before you
became defiled:

 

Your teacher, preacher, priest, Yahweh is telling you to come
out from among them.

Isayah 65:2-5

2 I have spread out My hands all the day to a rebellious
people, who walk in a way which is not right, after their own
thoughts;

3 A people who continually act defiantly against Me to My
face;  who  offer  sacrifices  to  the  dead,  and  offer  their
children to deadly sexually transmitted diseases;

4 Who assemble and spend the night keeping memorials for the
dead,  who  eat  swine’s  flesh,  and  the  broth  of  abominable
things is in their vessels,

5 Who say; Stand by yourself! Do not come near me, for I am
holier than you! These are a stench in My nostrils, a fire
that burns all the day.

 



Come Out

From Among Them

And Be Separate

 

I Corinthians 6:9-10

9 Do you not know that the unrighteous will not inherit the
Kingdom  of  Yahweh?  Do  not  deceive  yourselves.  Neither
fornicators, nor  Godworshipers (worshipers of elohim), nor
adulterers, nor men who commit sexual perversions with boys,
nor men who commit sexual perversions with other men,

10 Nor thieves, nor covetous, nor drunkards, nor revilers, nor
extortioners, will inherit the Kingdom of Yahweh.

II Corinthians 6:14-18

14 Do not be unequally yoked together with unbelievers. For
what fellowship has righteousness with unrighteousness? And
what fellowship does light have with darkness?

15 And what harmony can there be between Messiah and Belial;
worthlessness: Satan? Or what share does a believer have with
an infidel; untrustworthy, not faithful, not true nor loyal?

16 And what agreement does The House of Yahweh have with Gods
(elohim)? For we are the House of the living Father. As Yahweh
has said: I will dwell in them and walk among them. I will be
their Father, and they will be My people.

17 Therefore: Come out from among them and be separate, says
Yahweh. Do not touch the unclean, and I will receive you.

18 I will be a Father to you, and you will be My sons and
daughters, says Yahweh Almighty.

Isayah 59:1-4, 7-8



1 Behold, Yahweh’s hand is not shortened, that it cannot save;
nor His ear heavy, that it cannot hear.

2 But your own iniquities have separated you from your Father;
and your own sins have caused Him to hide His face from you,
so He will not listen.

3 For your hands are defiled with blood,  and your fingers
with iniquity; sin. Your lips have spoken lies, your tongue
has muttered perverseness.

4 No one calls for justice, nor does any plead for truth. They
trust  in  vanity;  confusion,  and  speak  lies;  scriptural
untruths. They conceive mischief; trouble, and give birth to
evil; sin.

7 Their feet run to evil, and they make haste to shed innocent
blood; their thoughts are thoughts of iniquity; wasting and
destruction are in their paths.

8 They do not know the way of peace, and there is no judgment
in their goings: they have made themselves crooked paths;
whoever walks on them will not know peace.

 

Yahweh’s way is total righteousness. It is written, “there you
will find true joy.”

 

Yahweh’s way…

It is written.
It is forever.
It cannot be changed.

 

Revelation 22:12-21



12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
Root and the Offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the
prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:

19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! May this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The love of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you all.
HalleluYahweh!

 



Read again:

Revelation 22:14

Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have right
to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates into
the city.

 

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

Coronavirus,  Sickness,
Disease, Weapons of War, and
War— The Worst of Everything,
Thirteen Months…The End
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religion-news we answer all
scriptural questions

with scripture
Read the news; we show the

Prophecies.

The Book of Yahweh has the best reference of
any bible I know, and is used exclusively in

this article unless otherwise specified. It has
the Sacred Names restored, which were replaced
with titles such as Lord and God, under the
direction of the Vatican (Roman Catholic

Church) in all versions, such as the King James
version.

Isayah 34:16 — Search out The Book of Yahweh,
and read. Not one of these will be neglected.
For it is written: Yahweh is their shepherd;
for His mouth has commanded it, and His spirit

has gathered them.

 

Coronavirus, Sickness, Disease,

Weapons of War, and War—

The Worst of Everything,

Thirteen Months…The End

 

Everything in the political and religious worldly system, in
this  generation,  is  shown  in  Yahweh’s  prophecies  to  get
continually worse, not just the coronavirus.

 

The coronavirus is only one of the seven plagues that you will
see run together. They will bring 4,199 religions with all of
their sinful systems to the perishing.

 

The  deep  confusion  taking  place  from  sick  bodies  is  also
getting worse each day. Confusion causes harmful decisions to
be made. Harmful decisions causes harmful reactions, like the
Capitol insurrection.



 

Former President Donald Trump had the coronavirus, and thought
it left him without doing any harm. Everyone could see the
mistakes  he  was  making,  except  him,  because  of  the  deep
confusion that had taken control of his mind.

 

The confusion comes after the symptoms of the coronavirus are
over. The symptoms of the coronavirus last for five moons
(months), just as prophecy foretells.

 

Read this:

Revelation 9:5

And it was granted to them that they should not kill them, but
that they should be tormented five moons; months; and their
torment was like the torment of a scorpion when it strikes a
man.

 

The sicknesses—already present in the body—caused by sin, take
control of the body after the five moons have finished. After
the five moons, the character of Cain becomes more aggressive.
We see the character of Cain and much more in this generation.
This is because of the many diseases carried in the body, but
remain  hidden  by  the  immune  system  until  the  coronavirus
leaves, then they are exposed and ravage the mind and body.

 

Cain’s character is exposed in this generation. Read this:

Genesis 4:6-14

6 So Yahweh said to Cain: Why are you angry? Why are you



downcast?

7 If you do righteousness, will you not be acceptable? And if
you do not do righteousness, sin is crouching at your door.
The desire to sin is with you, but you must overcome it!

8 Now Cain talked with Abel his brother; and it came to pass,
when they were spread abroad, that Cain rose against Abel his
brother and killed him.

9 Then Yahweh said to Cain: Where is Abel your brother? And he
said; I do not know. Am I my brother’s keeper?

10  And  He  said:  What  have  you  done?  The  voice  of  your
brother’s blood cries out to Me from the ground.

11 So now, you are cursed from the earth which has opened its
mouth to receive your brother’s blood from your hand.

12 When you work the soil, it shall no longer yield its
strength to you. You shall be a fugitive, and you will be ever
searching for peace on the earth.

13 And Cain said to Yahweh; My consequences are greater than I
can bear!

14 Surely You have driven me out this day from the face of the
ground; I shall not be seen by Your face. I shall be a
fugitive and a vagabond on the earth, for there shall be
continual war, vengeance, and retaliation.

 

Verse 11: the earth holds the curses but feeds them back to
mankind through their food supply.

 

The Prophecy Time

 



The Book of Revelation was written exclusively for this 3½
year time period we are now in. This 3½ year time period is
assigned  to  be  witnessed  and  foretold  by  Yahweh’s  Two
Witnesses,  as  is  written  in  prophecy.

 

The 3½ years are the last of the time period that Yahweh
allotted to mankind and their leader (I Yahchanan 3:4, 7-8) to
prove what sin, when practiced, brings.

 

Yahweh’s  Two  Witnesses  were  assigned  to  witness  and  to
foretell the actions of the 4,199 religions that bring the
seven last plagues on the world and bring the world to the end
by the seven last plagues they cause.

 

Read it and believe it:

Revelation 11:1-4

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

4 These are the two olive trees, and the two lamps of the
seven lamp lampstand, ministering for the Father in the earth.

 



The Present Prophesied

Worldly System Ends

When the 3½ Years

of Revelation 11:1-3 End

 

This 3½ years is the last half of the seven year peace plan
confirmed with the late Prime Minister of Israyl, Yitzhak
Rabin in 1993.

Daniyl 9:27—

And he will confirm a covenant with many (Rabin) for one week;
seven years, and in the midst of the week, he will cause the
sacrifice and the oblation to cease; instead, he will cause
the  prevalence  of  the  Lord  of  heaven  even  until  the
destruction  that  is  determined  will  be  poured  upon  the
desolator.

 

This Prophecy came to pass September 13, 1993. Information
about the seven year peace plan was reported on ABC World
News,  with  anchorman  Peter  Jennings,  August  1993.  The
following  is  the  transcript  of  that  report.

 

The PLO Chairman Yassir Arafat is also hearing those shouts of
traitor from within the Palestinian community, which is one
reason he is working so hard to get this agreement with Israel
sealed, signed, and delivered fast. He wants the Arab leaders
behind him. Here’s ABC’s Jim Bitterman:

For the third straight day, Yassir Arafat trooped around the
Capital seeking political support and money, and as he arrived
in Oman at the end of the day, hoping wealthy Persian Gulf



States will back him financially, it was becoming clear that
peace would be very expensive.

In Tunis, the man who led the PLO’s secret negotiations with
Israel, Ahmed Qureia, told ABC News that the PLO is putting
the finishing touches on a SEVEN YEAR PLAN to rebuild the
occupied territory.

‘‘If this plan will not be able to be implemented, there will
be a catastrophe.’’ The price tag, Qureia said, nearly 12
billion  dollars,  a  price  that  he  says  must  be  paid  to
guarantee  the  peace  agreement.

‘‘This process, this Agreement can’t move without a generous
Israeli  support  to  the  development  in  the  occupied
territories.’’

Queria said the PLO’s first priority is to get institutions in
the  occupied  territories;  to  get  schools,  hospitals  and
municipalities  working  at  full  strength  again;  to  rebuild
infrastructure and reduce unemployment; all of it necessary to
meet the expectations of average Palestinians, to get them
behind the PLO and away from more extremist groups.

The more immediate problem is the peace agreement itself.
Arafat’s advisors are saying tonight, that the next step will
be to convene a PLO executive community meeting here in the
next twenty-four hours; a meeting which must produce official
recognition of Israel’s right to exist, if the peace process
is to continue.

Jim Bitterman, ABC News, Tunis

 

September 13, 2011

Sept.  13,  1993  |  Israel  and  P.L.O.  Sign  Accord  Granting
Limited Palestinian Autonomy



Yitzhak Rabin and Yasser Arafat shake hands as President Bill
Clinton looks on during the Oslo Accords signing ceremony on
Sept. 13, 1993.

On Sept. 13, 1993, Prime Minister Yitzhak Rabin of Israel and
the Palestine Liberation Organization chairman, Yasser Arafat,
shook hands in the public ceremony at the White House after
signing  an  agreement  that  granted  limited  autonomy  to
Palestine and laid the foundation for future peace talks.

The  agreement,  officially  called  the  “Declaration  of
Principles on Interim Self-Government Arrangements” but better
known  as  the  Oslo  Accords,  called  for  Israeli  forces  to
withdraw from parts of the West Bank and the Gaza Strip, which
would come under the control of a Palestinian government. The
agreement  was  intended  to  be  temporary,  with  permanent
solutions to be negotiated over the next five years.

Arafat, Rabin and the Israeli foreign minister, Shimon Peres,
received the Nobel Peace Prize in 1994 for their work. Rabin
was assassinated by a far right-wing Zionist for his support
of the Oslo Accords in November 1995, just a month and a half
after signing a concrete agreement to cede the West Bank to
Palestinian control.

learning.blogs.nytimes.com

 

I wrote the books, The Mark of the Beast, Volumes 1 and 2 in
1976,  seventeen  years  before  this  prophecy  took  place,
revealing Yahweh’s prophecies in Daniyl 9:27 showing the peace
plan would be a seven year plan of action. It would be shut
down after 3½ years, in the midst, leaving 3½ years to go. The
plan was shut down by Benyamin Netanyahu in the midst, as
prophesied.

 



Benjamin Netanyahu: Putting “an End to the Oslo Accords” & the
Two-State Solution

For more than two decades, Benjamin Netanyahu has played a
central  role  in  the  failure  of  the  US-sponsored  Oslo
negotiations  process  and  the  two-state  solution  that  it’s
predicated on. As he boasted to a group of Israeli settlers in
a candid moment caught on video in 2001 following his first
term as prime minister (1996-1999): “I de facto put an end to
the Oslo Accords.”

In March 2015, while running for his fourth term as prime
minister, Netanyahu reiterated his opposition to the creation
of a Palestinian state, promising that he would never allow it
to happen as long as he’s in office.

imeu.org

 

The plan was not started again until former President Donald
Trump fulfilled the terms of the Jerusalem Embassy Act in
2019.

 

S.1322 (104th): Jerusalem Embassy Act of 1995

govtrack.us

The Jerusalem Embassy Act of 1995 is a public law of the
United States passed by the post-Republican Revolution 104th
Congress on October 23, 1995.

 

Jerusalem Embassy Act

wikipedia.com

The Act recognized Jerusalem as the capital of the State of

http://www.cnn.com/2015/03/16/middleeast/israel-netanyahu-palestinian-state/


Israel and called for Jerusalem to remain an undivided city.
Its purpose was to set aside funds for the relocation of the
Embassy of the United States in Israel from its location in
Tel Aviv to Jerusalem, by May 31, 1999.

Despite passage, the law allowed the President to invoke a
six-month waiver of the application of the law, and reissue
the waiver every six months on “national security” grounds.
The waiver was repeatedly renewed by Presidents Clinton, Bush,
and Obama. President Donald Trump signed a waiver in June
2017.

On December 6, 2017, Trump recognized Jerusalem as Israel’s
capital, and ordered the planning of the relocation of the
embassy. However, following the announcement, Trump signed an
embassy waiver again, delaying the move, as mandated by the
Act, by at least six months.

On February 23, 2018, President Trump announced that the US
Embassy in Israel would reopen at the Arnona consular services
site of the then US Consulate-General in Jerusalem. The United
States Embassy officially relocated to Jerusalem on May 14,

2018, to coincide with the 70th anniversary of the Israeli
Declaration of Independence.

 

The terms of the Jerusalem Embassy Act were met when former
President  Donald  Trump  formally  recognized  Jerusalem  as
Israel’s capital, 12/6/2017, and moved the US embassy from Tel
Aviv to Jerusalem, 5/14/2018.

 

Presidential Documents

Presidential Determination No. 2019-06 of December 7, 2018

Suspension of Limitations Under the Jerusalem Embassy Act



Memorandum for the Secretary of State

By the authority vested in me as President by the Constitution
and the laws of the United States, including section 7(a) of
the Jerusalem Embassy Act of 1995 (Public Law 104–45) (the
‘‘Act’’), I hereby determine that it is necessary, in order to
protect the national security interests of the United States,
to suspend for a period of 6 months the limitations set forth
in sections 3(b) and 7(b) of the Act.

You  are  authorized  and  directed  to  transmit  this
determination,  accompanied  by  a  report  in  accordance  with
section 7(a) of the Act, to the Congress and to publish this
determination in the Federal Register.

The suspension set forth in this determination shall take
effect  after  you  transmit  this  determination  and  the
accompanying  report  to  the  Congress.

govinfo.org

 

U.S.  ends  waivers  of  Jerusalem  Embassy  Act  after  terms
fulfilled

President  Trump  in  December  2017  recognized  as  Israel’s
capital  and  in  May  2018  followed  through  on  his  campaign
promise to move the embassy from Tel Aviv to Jerusalem.

By Tovah Lazaroff

May 9, 2019 18:43

jpost.com

No more waivers will be granted to the 1995 Jerusalem Embassy
Act, because its terms have been fulfilled and the process of
relocating the US Embassy from Tel Aviv to Israel’s capital
has been completed, the US announced on Wednesday.



“I am pleased to report that I have provided my determination
to  Congress  that  the  relevant  elements  of  the  Jerusalem
Embassy  Act  of  1995  have  been  addressed.  Accordingly,  no
further presidential waiver of the funding restriction under
the act is necessary,” US Secretary of State Mike Pompeo said
on  Wednesday.

 

Timeline of the Jerusalem Embassy Act of 1995:

 

10/13/1995 Bill Introduced to Congress

10/18/1995
Waiver Authority added to bill by

Senator Bob Dole

10/23/1995 Bill Passed Senate/ House same day

10/26/1995
Sent to President Clinton – never

signed

11/8/1995
Bill Became Public Law w/out President

Clinton’s signature

10/1/1998
Jerusalem Embassy Act waiver date
giving authority to President

 
to suspend US Embassy move to

Jerusalem

6/19/1999

President Clinton delays Jerusalem
Embassy move at G-8 Summit

implementing the first Jerusalem
Embassy Act waiver

1/7/2015
Jerusalem Embassy & Recognition Act

introduced to Senate

1/4/2017
Jerusalem Embassy & Recognition Act

2017 bill enacted by Senate

12/6/2017
Pres. Trump formally recognizes
Jerusalem as Israel’s capital



5/14/2018
US Embassy officially opens in

Jerusalem

12/7/2018 Last waiver signed by President Trump

5/8/2019
US Sec. State Mike Pompeo announces no

more Jerusalem waivers

6/6/2019
Final Jerusalem Embassy Act waiver

expires

6/7/2019
Last 3 ½ years of 7 year Peace Treaty

– restart
 

At the writing of this letter, there are only about 15 months
left of the last 3½ years.

Revelation 11:1-4

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

4 These are the two olive trees, and the two lamps of the
seven lamp lampstand, ministering for the Father in the earth.

 

These 3½ years are during the same time period as the last
seven  plagues.  They  will  end  “The  End”  time  period  with
nuclear burning.



 

Yahweh  reveals  the  future  to  those  who  turn  to  Him  for
answers.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there
is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

 

The House of Yahweh is here to help you.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the Last Days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 



Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com

 

 


